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RULE 4. The iﬁitial well on any 80-acre unit in
said pool shall be located within either the NW/4
or the SE/4 of the quarter sectién on which the

well is located, and shall not be closerlt;an 330

feet to any quarter-quarter sectiqy,line.
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BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
December 15, 1964

EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

(Reopened and continued from the
November 12, 1964 examiner hearing) Case
No. 2660 being reopened pursuant to the
provisions of Order R-2348-A, which
continued vme originmal order establishing
80-acre proration units for the Middle
Lane-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County,

New Mexico, for am additional year.

N N N
o
o
‘7]
4]
%
{

»

N
[*a)
N
o

BEFORE: ELVIS A. UTZ, EXAMINER

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

MR. UTZ: The hearing will come to order. Case 2660,
MR. DURRETT: 1In the matter of Case Number 2660

being reopened'pursdant to the provisions of Order Number
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MR; MORRIS: If the Examiner please, I'm Richard
Morris of Seth, Montgomery, Federici & Andrews appearing on
behalf of Midwest 0il which was the applicant in the original
Case 2660 seeking to establish 80-acre spacing in this pool-
and special rules and regulations for the pool. We will have
one witness, Mr, Bili Baker, and 1 ask that he be sworn at __
this time.
(Witness sworn)

MR. UTZ: Are there other appearances in this case?

You may proceed.

MR. MORRIS: At the outset, Mr. Examiner, we would
call your attention to the request stated in the advertisement
of this case where pursuant to Midwest's request, the call of
the hearing was expanded to include a consideration of the

vertical limits for this pool. Since the time that that reques

was made, Midwest has decided that at least for the present
time the verticél limits of the pool should still be the entire

Penngylvanian and we wish to draw our request for a definition

of those vertical 1limits in this hiearing and our evidence will

he diracted to making pertinent the 80-acre proration units

for the pobl and for deleting the fixed well location
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requirements of the order and changing the provisions of the
special rules and regulations to provide for flexible well

location.

BILI. D. BAKER

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was
examined and téstified as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. MORRIS:
Q Mr. Baker, will you tell us your name, by whom you
are employed and in what capacity and where you're located?
A  B. D, Baker, I'm employed by Midwest 0il Corporation

as a petroleum engineer in Midland, Texas.

Q  Have you previously testified before the New Mexico
Uil Conservation Commission or one of iis Examiners?

A No, sir, I have not.

Q Would you briefly outline your education and your

experience in the o0il industry?

A I graduated from the University of Texas in 1953 with
a degree éf Bachelor of Sdieﬁée and Petroleum Engineering, I
was employed for some eleven years by Texas Pacific 0il Company
in various capacities from petroleum engineering trainee to
the assistant to the manager of production. Five of these

Years were spent in Hpbbs, New Mexico. I'm both well acquainted

with Lake County; I am a registered professional engineer in
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New Mexico and in Texas.

Q Are you familiar with the Middle Lane Pool and the
interests of the Midwest 0il Corpeoration in that area?

A Yes, I am.

MR. MORRIS: Are the witness's qualifications
acceptable, Mr. Examiner?
MR. UTZ: Yes, sir, they - are.

¢ (By Mr. Morris) If you would refer first now, Mr.
Baker, to what has ween marked as ExhibitrNulber 1 in this
case and state what that is and what it shows.

A Exhibit 1 is a structural map of the Middle Lane
Area. It shows the Lane Pool to the north, tke South Lane
Pocl in the south and in the center of it the Middle Lane Pool
which we'll be primarily interested in here.

Q How many wells have been drilled in the Middle Lane
Pool? |

A In the Middle Lane Pool there have been three wells
drilled. |

Q Would you point out their locations on this Exhibit.
Number 17?

A Thé discovery well was drilled in Sectiom 1% in the
norihwest of the southwesi guarter by the Midwest 0il
Corporation which is the LLE State Number 1. The second well

was drilled by Hisson Drilling Corporation in the northwest of
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the northeast quarter. The third well was the Midwest State
B Number 1 in the southeast of the southwest guartér.

Q . Those three wells are presently classified as being
in the Middle Lane-Pennsylvanrian?

A ‘Those three wells are,presently classified as being
in the Middle Lane -Pennsylvanian. For a_little more
information, they produce at a depth'of approximately 9600 to
9700. The discovery well was drilled on October-8, 1962. The
producing mechanism is considered to be g ccnﬁinatian‘water
drive and solution gas drive., The three wells have produged
a total of 32,205 barrels of oil and 216,868 barrels of water.

Q And that information is shown om Exhibit 2?

MR. UTZ: How much water?

THE WITNESS: 216,868, that is the accumulative
production to 11/1/64.

MR. MORRIS: 1If the Examiner please, this iniormation
is contained on Exhibit 2.

Q (By Mr. Morris) Referring to Exhibit Number 3, Mr.
Baker, would you point out the pertinent features as shown on
that exhibit which is entitled "Well Completion Data™?

A It shows the three wells .as they have been completed
in the Middle Lane Pool. The first is the Midwest 0il
Corporation's LLE, the completion date is 10/9/64, that's a

typographical error, it should be 10/8/62. It was completed
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production is approximately ten times the oil'produotion, it
has been for about the history of the pool.

Q Referring nex?’; Mr. Baker, to Exhibit Number 6,
entitled, "Core and Log Data," what does this exhibit show?

A This exhibit shows the entire producing zones that
are present in the lid{"ffffhe-Pennsylvanian Pool as taken
from the Midwest LLE Number 1 and the Midwest State B Number 1.
There is a core analysis éhe!n for the Midwest LLE Number 1,
there's a log interpretation shown for this one and a log
interpretation for the Midwest State B Number 1.

Q Now, has information been takem from this core

analysis aud from these porosity figures that have been used

ia later computations that will bc pressntsd here?
A Yes, we have used this information to determine net

7qut of pay porosity and the water saturation which are used

in the following exhibit.

Q You also used the figure for permeability in
subsequent exhiiita?

A Yes, sir.’

Q In making that permeability conputatibn would you
explain about it, please?

A This is a weighted average which is listed as 85.3,

I'd 1like to point out that this does not include the foot from

9610 tor96117-hich‘wa$ 1,000 millidarcies. It does not include

|
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om 9617 to 9618 which 18 0.2 millidarcies.

Q In other words, those figures were éo 1ar out of
liné that it would have thrown your average Qif by far?

A xes.

Q 11 they pad been used, Mr. Baker, would it have
increased the perneability, the average perneability?

A Yes, the average perleability would have been 142.5.

Q  Now, reterring to Exhibit 7, state what that exhibit
is.

-A This is an exhibit“of the reservoir properties for
the Middle Lane-Pennsylvanian Pool. It shows & pet pay of
20 feet determined from the previous exhibit, a porosity of
6.2 per cent; Qater satqration of 33 per cent, perleability of
85 millidarcies, an- original reservoir pressure of 3334 PSI,
an original formation volume factor of 1.70 andlh stock tank
oil grgvity of 45 degrees API.

Q Using these reservoir properties, have you made a
caloulation of original oil in place and recoverable oil for
the Middle Lane—Pennsylvanian Pool?

A Yes, 1 have. Exhibit 8 shows volumetric calculations

for the Middle Lane-Pennsylvanian Pool. The basic data is

1isted at the top of the exhibit which we have just been talki

about. The calculations indicate a recoverable oil of 66.5
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barrels per acre foot,“récoverable 0il of 1330 bharrels per
aére, whiéh for 40-acre recovery would be 53,200 barrels and
for 80-acre recovery would be 106,400 barrels.’

Q Would you explain, Mr. Baker, upon what basis you
estimate 35 per cent as the recovery factor for this pool?

A This, as you say, is an estimated recovery factor,
due to the fact that this is a combination of water drive and
solution gas drive, it is highqr than normally used in the
solution of a gas drive pool. Also, from infornafion from the
Lane-Pennsylvanian Pool which is a depleted pool, they have
shown a recovery of some 36 per cent. The reservoirs are
similar, so I used the figure of 35 pér cent for a recovery
faotor.

Q Refe}ring next to Exhibii{ Number 9, what is fhat
exhibit and what does it show?

A Exhibit 9 is a rate cumulative production decline
for the LLE Stafe Number 1. This information used in this
exhibit is the same production history which has beenlpresented
in a previous exhibit, Exhibit{ Number 4, The poinis on this
curve are three month.prodnqtion'averagesf It declined over a
constant or fairly constant rate to a cumulative production of
16,500 barrels, from tr~re it went back up again. This is due
tc the Bett's pump efficiency which we have obtained for use in

our well. We have not made any changes in the size of our pump
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21,000 barrels, would your decline curve have been drawn in

or in the well itself. This part I disregarded and it declined

and that decline was present up until that time. The economic
limit was 175 barrels per month and this obtained a total
primarily over o0il recovery of 38,530 barrels which I consider
to be a minimum for this particular well. This well is complet
at a depth of 9650 to 9654, in a zZone which has six feet of

net pay. I toek the 38,530 barrels which was extrapolated
from this decline curve, divided that by six feet of net pay
and the 66.5 barrels per acre foot recovery which was determine
from the volumetric calculations to obtain an area of 963

acres which was apparently being drained by this well at this

declining rate.

3] Now, you've got your decline curve‘dra'n from the
point ef cumulative production, as you say, of 16,506:barrels.
If you had taken into account the subsequent point on your

Exhibit Number 9 where cumulative production reached roughly

such a way as to show an ultimate cumulative pro@uction gEreater

than 38,5007

A Yes, higher, extirapolaied from that point only the

)
g

same decline as had been exhibited during the previous
production it would :have given a much greater recovery which in
turn would have resulted in a larger drainage area. This is

what I consider to be a minimum for the pool.
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Q Have You made any’economic calculations of 40-acre

verses g0-—-acre develepment in this pool?

EW MEXICO

A Yes, 1 have. Those are show¥n on Exhibit 10. The
total income 1S $2.84 per barrel. ‘The-working interest income
is 87% per cent, the working interest is $2.48 per barrel.

Our operating costs apd taxes amount to 75 cents per parrel

which results in a8 pnet working jncome of %1.73 per parrel.

H
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Applying this $1.73 to @ y0-acre recovery of 53,200 parrels,
we have a total net incomé of 392,000, and 400 barrels, we

pave a total income of $184,000. The development cost of a
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well in this area is $165,000, which includes the cost of

dr;liing‘an& fumping equipnent to produce the well. Oon the

40-acre recovery this would result in a net loss of $73,000,

on B80-acre recovery it would result in a net profit of 319,000.
our ratio of income to invest-eht\we wouldn;t have

one on 40 acres, and on 80 acres, it is still 1.11.

Q From this, Mr. Baker, you can readily draw some

conclusions concerning the economic developnent of this area

on 40 acre versus 80 acre?

A Yes, Ssir, from this jt's quite cheious that developme t

\ cannot be justified on L4O-acre spacing with the recovery of !
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53,000 barrels. Development can only be justified and being
only profitable to us on 80-acre spacing and the profit will

be smaii on 80 acres. Aiso, 1 would 1ike to point out as has
been shown in previous exhibits, we are effectively draining

an 80 acre or greater area in this pool, and effectively and
efficiently with the recovery factor of 35 per cent which seems
to be true, this is what I would consider efficient drainage
for this area.

Q Have BO-acre proration units and allowables beenk
established on the Pennsylvanian Fools?

A Yes, éir, there are several in New Mexico. The
following exhibit, number 11, compared thékMiddlé Lane Pool to
two other pools which are Pennsylvanian Pools on 80-acre spacing
The South Lane, which is on permanent 80 acres and the Ailison
Penn which has been reported is on permanent 80-acre spacihg.
I'm not positive wheither that one is permanent or not. I would
like to point out thét the reservoir porosity is éi-ilar in
these three pools. The porosity in the Middle Lane Pool is
6.2, in the South Lane Pool 7.9, and in the Alliscn Penn it's
5.15.

Q Mr. Baker, I don't think we need-to detail all the
information here since it's shown on the'exhibit, but the
reservoir characteristics of these twodéfher pools do compare to

the Middle Lane?




ting service, inc.
DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

-meier repor

.
Q0D
=
}
<«
<D
- —

SPECIALIZING IN:

1120 SIMMS BLDG. ¢ P, O. BOX 1092 ® PHONE 24.669) ¢ ALBUQUERQUE, KEW MEXICO

PAGE 13

A Yes, sir, they are similar throughcut the three

- pools.

MR. MORRIS: Mr. Examiner, we will have another
witness fo testifj very briefly concerﬂing the proportion for
it with respect to the rules, so tﬁis is all we will have of
this witness. We prefer to question the preparation of the
exhibit.

Q (By Mr. Morris) Were Exhibits 1 through 11 prepared
by you or under your direction?
A Yes, they were.

MR. MORRIS: We offer Exhibits 1 through 11 in
evidence. |

MR. UTZ: Without objection Exhibits 1 through 11
will be entered imio thg record of this case, Does that
conclude your questions?

MR. MORRIS: That's all I have of this witness at

this time.
CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR, UTZ:
Q How does the net pay compare in your number, or in

ihe Hisson well, rather, as compared to your well?
A The net pay in the Hisson well is somewhat less than

we have in our wells dune to the fact that the lower zZone was

all water, they were completed only in the upper portion of
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what I have considered net pay which was approximately 12

feet.

Q What do you consider the net pay in your well?

A 20 feet, the same intervals are present in the Hisson
well but the lower interval was all water and from prodﬁction
it appeareq that the upper interval is>also 100 per cent water ™
at this time.

MR. UTZ: Are there other questions of the withess?
The witness may be excuséd.

MR. MORRIS: Our next witness will be Mr. Norbert
McIntyre and I neglected to ask that he he sworn at the
beginﬁing of this hearing.

NORBERT McINTYRE

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was
examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MB. MORRIS:

Q Mr. McIntyre, please state your nané, by whom you
are employed and in what capacity and whereyou are located.
A My name is Norbert McIntyre, I'm employsd by Midwest
0il Corporation as staff geologist working southeast New Mexico
Q Where are you located, Mr. McIntyre?
A In Midland, Texas.

Q And you have testified before this Commission and
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have drilled on the east flamnk and at our near oil-water contaoq
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Section 9, both of which have penetrated these pay zZones and

B e

your qualifications have been accepted and are a matter of

record?

A That's correct.

Q You testified in one of the previous héarings on
this case?

A Yes, that's true,

Q Would you state what Midwest's proposal is concerning
the rules and regulations for the Middle Lane-Pennsylvanian
Fool?

A At the present time our temporary field rules in the
Middle Lape Pool are 80 acres. At this time development

drilling has indicated as shown on the plate Exhibit 1 that we

and both the Midwest 1B State in Section 11 and also the
Midwest 11 East State in Section 14 in the northwest southwest.
Now, the structure as it would now appear would be defined by
6il-water contact on the east in those two wells and an updip
to the west to the Haski;setal Ranch Unit in the north.

Continental 9 Ranch which is in the northwest southeast of

touhd them to be tight. At this time no porosity development
was presented in either one. Then, it would appear that
whatever structure we may see for future developments in the

future would be confined only to an area probably of 540 or
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possibly slightly more than that in Section 10 and 15. The
confirmation of this pool is beginning to resemble the Lane
Pool to the north structurally and lithologically compares
favorab}x. So our proposal is to request that we be granted
pernission to drill on 80-acre spacing nonfixed location, so
that we might have a little flexibility_in picking our
locations on this small feature which has very little vertical
closure apparently, and is quite limited in that extent.

Q ’Wbuld it enter into the reasons for your proposal
that the wells in this pool are relative poor wells and not
top allowable production wells?

A They are, economically, so far we have found that we
have something less than prolific production. Howeéér, we feel
that there is a good chance further development would likely
develop some production comparable to that of the Lane Pool.

Q Is the gist of it, Mr. McIntyre, that you think
you're on a feature here, that is, limited area and your fairly
poor wells and in order to justify further dévelbpnent you feel
that you must have greater flexibility on your well location?

A Yes, that's correct,

Q With the exception that you just mentioned concerning
the well location requirement what is your proposal concerning
the present rules for the Midland Pennsylvanian Pool?

A The temporary rules that we have now?
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é- Yes.

A Well, our proposal would be to change those rules
to permanent rules on 80 acres of nonfixed locations.

Q Do you feel that aﬁy further development in this
pooi would give you any substantial better information to
justify 80-acre spacing than you have at the present time?

A From a structural standpoint that's quite likely,
As far as reseri&ir data i wouldn't say that it would.

Q Again, does the fact that the wells in this pool
are not top allowable enter into the lack of reservoir data
that might be obtained during the future?:

A I think it very definitely does.

Q Does Exhibit Number 12 reflect the proposed rules and
regulations which you request be made permanent in this pool?

A Are these the rules, I haven't read this particunlar

set of rules right here. Are these the ones we outlined for

the nonmixed pattern?
Q Yes.

MR. MORRIS: We offer Exhibit Number 12 into
évidence as our proposal for the permanent rules to be adopted
by the Commission for the Middle Lane-Pennsylvanian Pool on a
permanent basis.

MR. UTZ: Without objeection Exhibit 12 will be

admitted into the record in this dase.
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MR, MORRIS: That's all I have of this witness.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. UTZ:
Q Mr. McIntyre, then as far as the current rules are

concerned, the only change that you are requestiing in those

rules other than the fact that they be made permanent, is the

spacing requirement?

A That's right.

As an engineer, do you feel that wagonwheeling in thet-

Sir, i'm a geologist, not an engineer.

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINCS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

Q
A
Q Are you a geologist?
X :

Yes, sir.

Q We got & geologist testifying on rules and an
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engineer on spacing.

A I think a nonmixed patiern would certainly promote
development in the area.

Q Do you mean from the standpoint of recovering more
oil or dedicating more dry acf@ége?

A Well, sir, if I might, I would like to point back
opce more to the Lane Pool which was developed on nonmixed
80-~acre patisru and which has been depleted from both the Bow

and the Bow Disel on that pattern and I would think from the

information we have, just structural information, that what

E

we will see here will most likely be the same circumstance.,
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Q This is going to be a pretty small pool and quite a
marginal operation. How many more wells do you ant}cipate will
be drilled?

A Now, I would say one more and based on performance of

that well, possibly more. Actually what we have done so far iﬁ
our exploratory drilling and development drilling is define the
eastern limits of a pool which might or not exist to the west,

Q It's your intentions to move it to the west now?

A Yes,

HEARINGS, STATE MENTS. EK'EIT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVEMHTIONS

MR. UTZ: Any other questions of the witness?

DEPOSITIONS,

MR. DURRETT: I have a gquestion, please.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. DURRETT:
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Q Mr. McIntyre, I should direct this question te ybur
engineer; if you desire} I will do so. But I believe it was
testified on Direct that the wells in this pbol are not
capable of making an 80-acre itop allowable, is that right?

A No.

Q What is the 80-acre allowable?

A 5310 barrels per month, I think that's about 1768

¢ Q About 1768 per day?

A Yes.

Q Not making that, would you make a 40-acre allowable?
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A These things fluctuate, I don't know.

Q Can you answer me on that gquestion?

A Well, the LLE will nét make a 40-acre allowable, it
produces approximately 35 to 40 barrels per day at best. The
State B, of course, is still young, we only have some three
months' production history on it.' It is declining rapidly and
at the present time it will make a 40-acre allowable.

Q Now? |

A Yes, it will»noﬁj if it continues on its present
decline it will not in the very near future.

Q Only one well involved?

A Only two producing wells.

Q Only two?

A Yes, sir.

-Q‘ And the second well you are requesting and now making

a 40, which one is it?

A That is the well in Section 11, Midwest 0il Corporatien

State B Number 1.

Q Well, one other question I have and either one of
the witnesses may answer, it would be fine. Where would you
propose to drill it your 80-acre flexible spacing request is
granted?

| A If it were granted,bsomeone would dfill in the

southeast corner of Section 10.
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Q In the southeast corner of Section 10?
A I wouldn't say, well, I can't go any farther than
that because of the land situation.
MR. DURRETT: That's 211 I need to know. Thank you.
MR. UTZ: Any otiher questiohs of the witness?
MR. MORRIS: Yes, I have a couplé more.questions.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. MORRIS:

Q Mr. McIntyre, if a well were not drilled in the
Southeast, extreﬁe southeast corner of Secfion 10, might a wéll
be located in the extreme southwest corner of Section 117

A Yes.

Q But such a well would not be poésible under the
presént circumstances?

A That's correct.

Q Now, in each one of those two locations, would yoﬁ
hope to get away from the severe water problems that you have
at the:present time?

A Yes.

Q Now, if you could get away from the water below,
would that enable you to produce or would you hope to produce
a substantial higher percemtage of ycur allowable?

A I think definitely so, our reason for drilling

Midwest Number 1 State B in the location it's drilled was
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because of this pattern to start, we would have preferred to

drill 2 well in ths southwesi cormer of Section i1 but because
of ihs itemporary ruies we were forced to stay within that unit

it was drilled.
b
MR. MORRIS: That's all.

MR. UTZ: Any further questions of the witness? The

witness may be excused. Any other statements in this case?

The case will be taken under advisement.
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )}
( ) ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )
I, JOHN ORFANIDES, Court Reporter, do hereby certify that
the foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before the
New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission was reported by me;

and that the same is a true and correct record of the said

proceedings, to the best of my knowledgé, skill and b lity.

Mw oSt

COURT #DPORTER

I do hereby certify that the foregoing :)
a complete recard of the proo zeedings in

the Exanlzier hanzging of Casg_lio.?.?.ﬁ.&.?_.
heard vy ne »u... s 19 0 9E.
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. BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico

November 12, 1964

L

EXAMINER HEARING

: )
IN THE MATTER OF: Case No. 2660 being reopened )
pursuant to the provisions of Order No. )
R-2348-A, which continued the original order )
establishing 80-acre proration units for the )
Middle Lane Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, ;
ew Mexico, for an additional year. All )
)

)

)

)

)

)

)

)

%
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interested parties may appear and show cause
why said pool should net be developed on 40-
acre proration units.

Case No. ?660
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MR, UTZ: The hearing will come to order, please. The
first case on the docket will be Case 2660.

MR. DURRETT: In the matter of Case No. 2660 being

reopened pursuant to the provisions 6f Order No. R-2348-A,

which continued the original order establishing 80-acre
p;oration units for the Middle Lane Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea
County, New Mexico, for an gdditioﬁai jéér.

MR. MORRISQ If the Examiner please, I'm Richard
Morris, representing Midwest 0il Corporation, who was the
original party interested in the promulgation of the special

rules and regqulations in the Middle Lane-Pennsylvanian Pool,

—~3%  Midwest 0il Corporation requests that this case be

continuved until the December 1964 hearing in order that a
supplementary application may be tendered to the Commission for
hearing at thé same time, to amend certain rules and regulation
which are to be part of the rules for the Middie Lane-
Pennsylvanian Pool, and an application in support of‘this
request will be filed with the Commission within the coming
week. |

MR. UTZ: Mr. Morris, the note that we had in relation
to this case was that they would probabiy want to continue it
until the first Examiner Hearing in January.

MR. MORRIS: I talked with thé représcﬁﬁaﬁivé of the

Midwest 0il Corporation yesterday afternoon and this is the
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latest thing that I know of.

MR. UTZ: You want it on the first Examiner Hearing
in December?

MR. MORRIS: Please.

MR. UTZ: Case 2660 will be continued to the first

Examiner Hearing in December.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) ss.

COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, ADA DEARNLEY, Court Reporter, do hereby certify}that
the foregoing and attached transcript of proceedings before
the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission Examiner at Santa Fe
New Mexico, is a true and correct record to the best of my
knowledge, skill and ability.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF I have affixed my hand and notarial

seal this 13th day of November, 1964.

P . P : -
s ; . . v
//‘ / 7 (_7<J\—‘Q.~d/"c/7’(_-—(/<,.(z’/

NOTARY PUBLIC - COURT REPORTER

My Commission Expires:
- June 19, 1967

1 do herevy certify that the forago;ni.lc
a complete record of the procesdinge in

o . ace ¥o.266 9.
Exa~israr hear of Case .
thbﬁx:: A 19 (. _9{. .
{a
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NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
October 28, 1964

EXAMINER HEARING

—-_-----——---—--_---—-------

R i A

IN THE MATTER OF: (Reopened)

In the matter of Case No. 2880 being
reopened pursuant to the provisiocns of
Order No. R-2348-A, which continued the
original order establishing 80-acre
proration units for the Middle Lane-
Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New

Case No. 2660

'MEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERY TESTIMONY, DALY COPY, CONVENTIONS
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3 Mexico, for an additional year. All

9 interested parties may appear and show i

3 cause why said pool should not be’ H
B developed on 40-acre proration units. 2
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BEFORE: DANIEL S. NUTTER, EXAMINER.
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MR. NUTTER: WWe will call Case 2660.
MR. DURRETT: In the matter of Case No. 2660 being
reopened pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-2348-A,
which continued the original order establishing 80-acre
proration units for the Middle Lane—Pehnsylvanian Pool, Lea
County, New Mexico, for an additional year.
If the Examiner please, I have just consulted with Mr. Bill
Federici, one of the attorneys for,the App;icant Midwest 0il
in this case, and he is tied up ‘in another hearing at this
time and would requeét a continuation to the next Examiner
Hearing.
The case will be coriinued to the next

MR. NUTTER:

Examiner Hearing. The hearing is adjourned.

t o o
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )
I, ADA DEARNLEY, Notary Public in and for the County of

Bernalillo, State of New Mexico. do herebv certify that the

foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before the New

Mexico 0il Conservation Commission was reported by me: and

that the same is a true and correct record of the said
proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

Witness my Hand and Seal this 10th day of November.

- d
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NOTARY PUBLIG
My Commission Expires:

June 19, 1967.

I do hereby certify that the foregoing 1i#
& compiete record of tfe proceedings in
the Ex:-.fr2r nesring of Case No.égﬂaéﬁa
heard oy we on....0
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: )
Casge No. 26560 being reopened pursuant to tie
provisions of Ordex Nc. R-2348, which ordey
established temporary 80 acre proration )
units for the Middle: Lane=Pennsylvanian
Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, for a period
of one-year.
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BEFORE THE
OIL, CONSERVATION COMMISHLONW
santa Fe, Naw Mexico
October ©, 1963

EXAMINER HEARIKNG

IN THE MATTER OF:

Case No. 2660 being reopened pursuant
to the provisions of Order No. R-2348,
which order established temporaxy 80
acre proration units for the Middle
Lane-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico, for a period of one year.

CASE NO. 2660

Mt ar” Vel M st e Nl Nt Nl gt gt

Albuquerque, New Mexico

MR. ELVIS A, UTZ, EXAMINER

BEFORK:
TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
MR. UTZ: Hearing will come to order, please. Case
No. 2560.

MR. DURRETT: In the Matter of Case No. 2660 being
reopened pursuant tc the provisions of Order No; R-2348.

MR. MORRIS: If the Examiner please, I am Richard
Morris of Seth, Montgomery, Federici & Andrews, of Santa Fe, New
Mexiéo, represanting the Midwest 0il Corporation.

“MR. UTZ: Are theres other appearances inthis case?
MR. KELLAHIN: Jason Kellahin appearing on behalf of

Hissom Drilling Company.

L
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Albuquerque, New Maxico

80 wore oil proration units in the what was designated the Middle

MR, UTZ: §hre thece other appearancesy You nay pro-
ceed.
MR. MORRIS: By way of explanation, by Order Number

fe)

R-2348, entered on October 25, 1262, the Commission established

Lane--Pennsylvanian Poocl, and established special rules and regu-
lations governing the pool. BAs the recoxrd of that hearing will
veflect, there was one vell dyxilled at that time, and additional
development was expectédf Temporary one year rule was sought, ang
itwas granted by that ordec, with the expectation that further
development would lead %o evidence that would,be sufficient to
justify a permanent 80 acre order. As the testimony that we
will present wiii show, there has been very little additional
Gevelopment and we have not come up with sufficient inforimation
at this time upon ﬁhich would ask the Commission to make permaneniy
the speciél ruies and regulations established for the Middle Lane
Pool. ¥We would like to bring the Commission's attention, or bring
the Commission up to date, however, on what has been done. What
we think will be done, and as a basis for asking that the present
orders be continued in effect for one year period.

I have one witness I would liké.to have sworn at this

time, please.

WETIL OWENS,

2
.
b

havin

cn _called ag a witness herxein, bheing first duly sworn,
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Albuquerque, New Mexico

was examined and testified as follows:

DIROCT EXNAMINATION

BY MR. MORRIS:

G Please state your name and your vosiition?

A Neil Cwens. I am Petroleum Engineer Fforx Midwest 0il
Corporation.

0 How long have you been with Midwest 0Oil Corporation,f§r<

N

owens? e

A Five years,

s, How long have you bHeen in the Midland office?

A That length of time.

S Q Do your dutieg take in the activities oif Midwest Oil
Corporation in New Mexico?

A Yes, they do.

G Are you familiar with the Middle Lane Pool and the

geology, the engineering and the background of the exploration in
that pool to date?

A Well, I am familiar with the engineering of it because
I completed it myself personally, of one well in the field, but
I am not familiar with the geclogy of the area except for our
interest well.

G Do you have prepared as an exhibit a plat showing the

Middle Iane-Pennsylvanian Pool, and the area surrounding that

A Yos
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Xnown as

8

1.
[0S

. Thet is marked ag
A Yes, L belilove so
{ Referring to that
out the location of the BMid
other pools surissunding it?
A Yes. It has been
Ten south, 33 Bast, and it

he Lane Pool and

The Lane Pool being Lo the Nowrth and

- Seouth- -

corract,

Exhibit Munbor

rhibit Nuamboy
3le Lane Pool with

b
by on

"

one?

reference b7

Y
o

¢nc, would you point

o othe
n section 14

is approximately midway béetween what

the South Lane Poo

N
e

y

a

Ias

¥

South

Lane

in the bottom of this exhibit?

O vwhat is the acreage
this exhibit?
A That represents acceége
hold interest.
Q Now, you refer to the one
Lane Poél, would you point that ovt and stats

PN

on this exhibit?

in which Midwest has

how it is designated

in green representing as shown on

a lease--

well establishing this Middle

A 1t is designaited as the Midwesi LLE State Number Cne,
and it is in the Southwest CGuarier of Sccition 14.

o] vlag that the discovery well in this pool”

A Yes.

& ‘End was that the only well in eristence at the time the
temporary rules were established in this pool a year ago?

A Yos .
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6 How muny other wells are thoxe in the Middle Lane--
Pennsyliveanian ¥ool at the present biwna?

& There is our well and one moxe that has rocently been
cocmpleted in this last week. '

¥ Would you point it out te the Commrission on the eghibit,
rlease?

E It is in the Northeast Quarter of Section 14,

¢] How is it designated?

A Designated as the Hissom‘Drilling Company Midwest State]

0 Could you give a little of the background of that well,
and its ownership?

A The Hissom well?

Q Yes, please.

A The Hissom well has been drilled on a farm-out from

Midwest ©il Corporation, and at the time this map was prepared,
it had not been completed and was drilling. But, as of yes£e£day,
I believe, i1f I am not imistaken, it was potentialed, and the
papers filed with the Commission.

Q Now, you say that the acreage on which the Hissom well

was drilled, was farmed out from Midwest to Hissom Drilling

Company?
A Yes.
o Was other acreage also farmed oulb?
A Yes.
G Generally, would you describe that acreage? 7

NN
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A ell, it is green, warked in green, in Section 13,
in the North Hall of Section 13, plus tuo Northecast fuarter of
A

section 14,

G Now, still referying to Bxhibit Nunber Gne, T see sowme

structure indicated on that exhibit. What is that, please?

A rhat is the top of the-- - what we designated, or our
geologist designated, as the Bough "A" Pennsylvanian. It is a
producing horizon. It is the producing horizon foxr all three
fields shown on the ﬁap.

o Now, a year ago, Mr. Owens, Midwest anticipated drilling

-a number of wells in this area. Could you give any reasons for

the lack of development by Midwest in this pool?
2 Yes. Oux original discovery was unfortunately not as

good a well as we anticipated.

e} DO you have some production data on that well?

A Yes, I do.
O Has that been marked as Exhibit Number Two?
A Yes.
e Vould you state what is shown on that exhibit, please?
A All right. Our accumulative oil production as of

September 1, 1263, was 9,392 barrels. Our accunulative gas pro-
duction was 13,446 MCF, and accumulative production of 86,174
barrels.

9 You wouldn't consider that outstanding production data
g p

from which vou could tell much about this oool, could you?
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date.

O Now, do you have any_dafa on the Hissom weil that was
Sust completed as to its potential?

A I have some production figures on the well. It pro-

‘rient in this pool?

I No. Ve could not. Could not justify thoe drilling of

enothexr well to our management, or have not been able to up to

duced 296 barrels of oil on a 14/64th choke and that was on a 12
hour basis, which would be half of that figure, what it actually
produced.

Q Now, 1if that- - those figures are indicative of what
type of a well this is going to be, would that appear to you to bé
a good well, or not?

A Yes, that would be an excellent Bough well.

0] on that basis, would vou anticipate further development
in this pool within the next year?

A Yes. Midwest 0il Corporation will almost definitely QO
some development work.

0 At the present time, is there any actual plan of develoQd
ment by Midwest for further drilling in this pool?

A We have two wells budgeted for this area, aiter the
first of the year, or during 1964.

G Do you know whether any other interest owners in this

pool plan further development, or are committed to further develoyg

Z I understand that from discussions, that Hissom Drilling
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Company is contewplating a well very soon offsetbting their

.

recont completion.

O On the basis of the information presently available to

Midwest O3il Corporation, would you feel justified in asking the

o P
Ot

ot

order in this pool?

sgion to wmake permanent its order, the temporary 80 acre

A Well, we just don't have the data to put before the

Commission for permanent order probably. We would like to if- -

{ude

if- - f we could justify it from the field around us, but

don't have the data to submit to the Commission.

M

Q If fFurther development takes place as youv have out

we

lined,

after the production from those other wells are analyzed, you

would be in better shape at that time to perhaps justify a
permanent 80 acre order?

A Yes, we certainly would.

0

-

before you would have such information available to you?

How long a period of time would you say you would reed

A wWell, it would take the development of three or four

nore wells, which would take approximately a year.

Q All right.
MR, MORRIS: Thet is all I have with this witness
this tvime.
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gstated awhile ago.
M. DURRGETY:  whank you. That is all I have,
BEDIRECT SH{AMINATTON
BY MR;*ﬁOR2;§:
| Q snother guestion, if I may. Mr. Owens, while you

oy

veren't the witness that testifi

n

[p)

d in the previous case, 1s it
youvr understanding that the 80 acre rules that were adopted at
that time, were justified on the basis of the other Pehnsylvanian

Ponls in this area?

A Tes.

Q Is the producing formation in this Middle Lane prool the
same formation as in the Lane Pool to the North and South Lane

A Yes, it is.

Q From the limited information that you have available,
even from your own well, here, would you or could you say that the
characteristics of the formation axe genefally the same as the
other two pools?

A Yes, they ax

N
p]
.

MR. UTZ: wWha® is the horizontal limits of the Middie |- -

1

Lane Pool at this time; do you happeun tc Xnow?

MR, MORRIS: If the Commission please, I would think

it would he the same as it would have been established by the

e pool since there has been no further developmer

t N
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AifF it would, of the Order R-23533%, which was entered on June 17th

year, you will be able to bring in scme evidence?

except for this one well., That would be the woest Half

MR. UT%: Got a little reckless in that order.

MR. MORRIS: L would ask the Comnission to take notice

of this year, making permanent the 80 acre iules in the South
Lane Pool. Inasmuch as w¢ justified our temporary rules a year

aagqon
]

on the basis of a comparison with the South Lane Pool, I thiy
it is significant in this case that the Commissiop felt‘it had
sufficient information to make the South Lane rul;s permanent,
and while we are not in a position,as I have said,before, to ask
that our rules be made pérmanent at this time, just on the basis
of what you have done in the South Lane, still we think that the
action of the Commission is significant at least to give us
another year to acquire information to present at further hearing.

I believe I neglected to offexr our &xhibit One and Two,
which I would do at this time.

MR. UTZ: ithout objection, the Sxhibits Oné and Two
will be entered into the record of this case.
MR. MORRIS: “hat is all.I have.

* % % *

MR. UTZ: Mr. Cwens, did you, or do you feel that at

the end of another year, should the Commission give you another

A Yes, sir,
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M2, UT4: Any other guestions?

"Is tligve - further testimony in this case?

MR, KELLAIIIN: ve would like Lo offer one witness,

it please the Exariner.

called as a witness herein, having been

(wWitness sworn)

R. J. HISSOM,

firet duly sworn,

testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:
¢ Would you state your name} please?
A Reonnie Hissom.
9] My. Hissom, what business are you engaged in?
A We are drilling contractors and producers.
¢ Under what name do you operate?
A Hissom Drilling Company.
o Is that a corporation?
A ‘Yes, sir.
e} Wwhat position do you hold with the corporation?
A Vice-President..-
Q Have you been actively engaged in the oil business?
A Tes.
o] For what period of time?
A Since graduation frowm scnool in '5¢.

witness will be excused

iE
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. o anooe?
A At what axew, siv?
- ¢ - VYes,
- & test Texss and Now MNexico,
S
hS) < llave you worked as a drilling contractor?
~ g Q
RS % g Yes, sir.
> O
e -] - ) a0 L. 3 : . R . ~
O s & Have you had producling Droperolesy
oo 2
Z -
wea E N A Yes, siir.
QO , o : .
m o Q And have you haa experience in the Lane area?
=~ O ‘2
v~y 8 2@ A Yes, six,
- S i
v < 17 § < in the South Lane, the Middle Lane and the Lane Pool?
Y| » Z .
- 2 ¥ o A Yes, sir. None in the Lane. the old Lane fizld, but
N 13 =
.2 |
~ &K 3 in the South Lane and Middle Lane.
TEIE
- 6 ) G You have had operations in both of those pools?
N -~ ﬂ
jaad m E A r i
SRR * A A Yes, sirx.
s 1 hq é
Iu Q) 2 n 3 3 rx e lin |
bib E 8 < Now, do you hold an interest in the Middle Lane Pool?
P cg B Yes, sir.
14
P m W - . . . . = - 1 - 3 2
i E g 0] what interest, briefly, do ysu nold in that area?
g 4 | | -
w A viell, we have the one well we just conpleted, then, I
1oy < 8
« Q! =] have z small werking interest in the discovery well there.
- _.g . .
U:) Q Now, how many operators are there in this pool?
4 :
wwrt A There are two of us.
: 0 And then, in other words, all the operators are repre-
.
T sented in this hearing; is that correct?
-
A ¥es.
. 1
; g
{
b
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think we

2 o~

lefinite

)

n<. the

been made that this order bhe continued for another yeax, insofarx

as the s

Q

crder, in regard to well locations?

e

A

we are going tc ke able to develope the field and find out the limij

of the reservoir on the fixed spacing.

9

&

direction to go. There is three or four factors that with fixed

spacing,

&

area?

dollars

PAGE 1O
frow, you hewod thoe tostimony that has bhoeen given in
eoatrondy. Ao yov in agreeront with that testinony:
No, sirc.  IoLuink we navoe got In other woras, I

r

nav': got the 80 acre spacing set up, I thinlk that we
ly need 80 acres, compared to the well ve just drilling
way it is acting and tﬁc well, drillstom tosts.

You arc in agryeement with the recommendation that has
pacing is conceraned?
Yes, the 80 acre spacing.

Are you in agreement with the present provisions of the

Mo, sir.
¥hat is ycur position on that?

ell, it is fixed spacing now, and I just don't think

Now, for what reason, Mr. Hissom?

well, the wells are expensive and we don't kncw which

it just hinders us.

In that connection, what are the well costs in this

They will run fromw hundred forty-five to fifty thousand

for a flowing well, to two hundred and two hundred twent:
ng

ts
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five for a pweping we'l.

C You have had personal expericncee in that connection, ha
youz

A Yes, sir.

G Hlave you examined the exhibit which have been offered
in this case?

A Yes, sir.

Q Have you examined Midwest's ExﬁibitANumber Two in
iregard to the structure?
T A Yes, sir.
R ¥ .

Q Aye you in agreement with that?

A oOur geclogist are not in full agrcement, no, sir.

4] Doéé that area of disaqreement‘influence your statement
in regard to the need for a flexible well location?

A Yes.

¢! Why?

A w2ll, they have definitely got there what we might

call features in the- Without looking at it, I can't say,
but on the west side of our well, I think, sir.

Q You can take a look at the exhibit.

A and we know that the original well in the field was,
what the formation was at this time, in that well), ard we have
iwuch better porcsity and permeability and better locking section

over here to the east. 8o, our contention is either to go east

or,. in other words, one location east.

]
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G po you think that & flexible well location pattern would

encourage development of this pool?

A Nefinitely, sic.

e Are you familiar with the rules for the Laﬁe and South
Lane Pool?

A Yes, sir.

¢ vthat is the situation?

A Trhey are on the 80 acre spacing, pbut flexible iqcations.

G Do you think that has encouraged the developmentkof

those nools?

A vVery definitely.

O You heard the question that was asked of the previous
witness, if at the end of the year, you believe there would be
sufficient information to present a case justifying the 80 acre
spacing? .

A If the flexible locations are changed where you can make
a location of your choice onthe 80 acres, T think there will be
enough development, but otherwise, I don't think there will.

o] Basically, Mr. Hissom, you are in agreement with all
of the testimony that has been presented here, but you do recommend

that the order be changed to provide a flexible well pattern; is

that correct?

% That is correct, sir.
Q Do you have anything- further to add to your testimony?
PN No, sir.

®
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‘MR. KELIAHIN: That is all T have of the witness.
% % " w
BEAAMINATION
BY MR. UTZ:

N ’ . 4 *
E% Q Mr. Hise.w, where would you locate your next well if
?
:s) you had flexible spacing? '
N ‘ 4 _
8 A It would-be- - Can I look at the plat Jjust a minute]
Q :
- .
2} Thank you. Weulbe £6C outof the Northeast - - In other

words, would be in the Northeast of the Northeast, l4.

Q After you drilled a well there, then, you would have
two wells in the North Half of the Northeast Quarter. Now, what

evidence would you have to show‘that the South Half of that Quartéi
would be productive of o0il?

A well, there is another tract on here, sir, that is left
out of this. There is another 80 acres down here that we have and
might drill there. Would be directly south, wouid be in the North
west of the Southeast of Section 14.

C What you are saying is that if you drilled twd wells in
he Noxrth Half of the Northeast Quarter and got a well, then, you
would be willing to come down to the Norxth Half of the Southeast
14, and drill a well?

A Yes, sir. In other words, we want you to know we want
to try to evaluate all the acreage vie can possibly eQéluate.

O Well, if you drilled a well in the Southeast and North-

cast, and got a producing well, whatever you got there, you would

&
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evaluating the North Half of the Southeast better than drilling
in the North Half of the Northeast?
A tiell, I need first to- - ve need anothey well, sir,

before I would just step out and- - I hate to-- I hate to

spend the money not - thinking I wasn't going to get a well

some place. Then, I think in Sectilon 12, those operators, if I.
move there, I think they will start up there some place. In-other

words, with this well, we ought to get guite a bit of development,

but I just don't think it will develop on fixed patterns, fixed

locations. Steps out are just too far. We really don't know

which direction it goes.

You would have

o) to agree, wouldn't you, that further a

step out would either prove or disprove it at a faster rate, wouldny
it?

A Yos, sir, suvre would. I know down here in this Lane -

field, you know, the 3outh Lane, the development was real success-

ful, has been real raepid down there. They found the east edge

and the north, and still working on the west side over there.

G All right.

MR. UTZ: Any other guesti

MR, DURRETT: L have

hin.,  You are noit praposing

]

I would like to ask

-~
changing the well location recuiremsnts in the

Conmission consider
crder ag written under the cell of this docket, ars you?
2. EITAITTY Woer  twga B0 SIS I s T ~ clhanage the

't
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Pl are Glways involued whon you hove restoicotive ool locotionst
i LTY, e Lave uover Tun into it bhefows, iy, voshyriotod
you ltnovi.
MR, DURRETT: ‘“Pus guestion I am seeking to clavify ig
that any tiwne you have westyicted ov limited well locatiouns, it

causes certain proplems; in ohther vords, the problei is vou are
¥ Y

restricted to where you drill a well?
A That is right.

MR. DURRETT: Is there anything unusual about this poosl

that would cause it to be different in any other way from t

rad

problems that arise when youv have restricted well locations; that
is, that the well locations be restrictedr
A Yes, sir, the cost, I would say.

MR. DURRETT: You think that the cost in this pool is

greater than in other pools where we have restrichted well locations

A You are not- - Yes, sir, I would say so, for the
history of the Bough pay. It is not a- - never has been a

real lony life pay. It is not anything like the Devonian, any of
those, you Xnow, some of the others, and it costs a lot of money td
find it, find a cgood well up there. Some of themw will make 400
thousand barrels, but the average will make 200 thousand bartels.
When you have got two hundred thousand dollars and two hundred
thousand barrels, you got it down so close that you- - in other
words, you just not going- - they are good wells, don't let me-

no mistake there, but they are just not real long life wells,

>

1
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MR. DURRETT: dhank you. I think that is all.
MR. MORRIS: I ‘have one guestion I would iike to ask.
- Mr. Hissom, are ycu familiar with the terms of the farm-out agree-
- ment freom Midwest to your company?
.~y
s O\ T -
§g A Yes, sixr.
oy T )
n‘ N "MR. MORRIS: Under the terms oif that agreement to you,
. > < g Y
(a\} .
- gg g is it an earned acreage type of agreement?
- o _
-~ E Q A Yes, sir.
- Ea MR. MORRIS: Wwhat kind of a drilling obligation do you
b B L 8 ' '
\ u '§
P Eu have under that?
S W § A 90 days aftexr the completion of one to the start of the
= ~-
e W next one.
v S §
(L d ’ : . . . . . °
S :ﬂ & § MR. MORRIS: You have a continuous drilling obligation?
L4 T o9 ‘
i Et 3 —§ A Yes, sir
R | Q "~ L4 e
L KT
:‘ |34 5 MR, MORRIS: So, if you are going to develop this
ii/ :g '? acreadge, it is going to be done within the next year?
! 3
R - w3 . . ‘s
; o~ ;s A Well, yes, sir. We will have to start a well within
- E w|
- g| 20 adays.
-
e K@ MR. MORRIS: Thank you. That is all.
e g S
‘ m ﬂ * % %
;3 Q v::
L - . . . . .
tg MR. UTZ: Your interest in changing the pattern here 1is
e so that you can drill offsets closer to each other as you tzy to
: develop the pool; is that a fair statement?
; A Well, not exactly here, sir. It is more or less to fing
o . - . » 3 k3 .
out really which way we are going with it, I think. Quite a bit
[

&
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of acreage involved and I just wight now- - we just are con-
corned- - kxind of at a loss ourselves which way we think‘we
ocugnt to go. Naturally, we probably prefer to go to the east,
because we will earn another- - more acreage that way.

MR, UTZ: It is your opinion that é pool can be more
properly drained with wells clustered in one area creating a low
pressure area and trying to drain the surfaunding area, rather than
be‘spaced more eveniy throughoutsthe pool?

A I am not an engineer, sir, but I just can't answver
that guestion.

MR. UT2: You would agree that undexy those counditions,
would you not, would be much easier to dedicate guestionable
acreage to the well regardless of whether you might have 80 acres
productive, oxr not?

A Yes, sirs

MR. UTZ: Any other questions of the witness? Vitness
may be excused. Are there any other testimony to be given in this
case? Any statements?

MR. MORRTIS: Just like to make one observation, 1if I
may. Not a full fledged statement. We would ask for a continuancg
of the ordexr in effect, for anothex year, to give us a chance to
look at what further development may occur, in this pool, and try
to justify a permanent order to the Commission. As Mr. Hissom
testified, when I asked him a guestion & minute ago, he does

nave a continuous drilling obligation, if he is going to carn some
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we can justify an 80 acres or not. And that is abkout a

pove acreage in the pool. He is going to have fo dril]’twa or
three wells within the next yeor. Based on the information gained
e those wells, Midwest will e in a/bettex position to know how
many wells it can drill and has testified they plan to dzill at
least two, but they can't say for sure whore thoey will be. 5o,

it would seewr that hased on that evidence, that we will be in a

position a year from novw to present a case to the Commission. &t

fomd
-

lzast, we will be in a better position or condition ts know whetheny
11 we can
sayjat this time. e didn't want £o come in here today without
presenting zany substantial evidence, try to get the Ceommission to

enter some permanent order based upon analysis with other

pools, even though we might have made that attempt. We would

)

present order be continued for a y=arx,

i
&

respectfully ask that th

either with or without the change as suggested by Mr. Hissom,
with or without the change in the well location reguirements., We
are not opposing that change, but neither are we advocating it.

MR. DURRETT: May I ask a question, Mo. Morrisy M.
Morris, are you of the opinion that the Cownission could change thy

rthig docket and s advertised,

=

the well location reguircrents in that arder?
MR, MORNIS: Preity liwited. Neveyr had occasion to

consider it hefore, Mr. Durreti.

ME. DURREYT: Thank you.

M, pnenTas T wanton it want o gpresd npy legal opinion
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opinion onthe guestion. X

consideration. wWoe join with the proponent
for & continuation of tho order wnd 4o ury:

is lying between two

pattern be set esgentially the pool

similay testimony shows. Of course, therxe is nothing

£c show that they are the same pool, buit they well could be. But,

he

i

for

oo
Q

eason Middle Lane to be developed

pattern than the 3outh Lane.

the same type of reservoir and the Commission has

flexible pattern in the South Lane. We feel that it is indicated

in the Kiddle Lane. This is all I have.

MR. UTZ: do you recall what testimony was

in the record on whick R-2348 was written? Did Midwest recommend

fixed spacing?

MR. KELLAHIN: Midwest did. My client was not a

participant in that case, but they did.

MORRI3: Yes, they did.

24
i e

MR. U?2: I meant to ask Mr. Hissom the guestion in rxe-

gard to completion data on his recently completed well. Did you
have any water production on that wéll, M:. Hissom?
A Yes, sir. From two to ten peccent water, sir, on our
shake out.
MR, UTZ.  Tndications were that wouldn't be & good wate:
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producer as the Midwest was?
A No, sirx, surce howe not.
MR. UTZ: That is all the questions I have. The case

.2 bhe taken under advisement.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO X
COUNTY -OF BERNALILIO |

"I, ROY D. WILKINS, a Notary Public in and for the
County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby cexrtify that
the foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before the New
Mesico 0il Conservation Commission was reported by me, and that thq
same is a true and correct record of the said proceedings, to

the best of my kﬁowledge, skill, and ability.

WITNESS my Hand and Seal of Office, this 6th day of

December, 1$63.

-

/SRR

NOTARY FUBLIC
My Commission Expilres:

1 do heteby eertify that the foregolng is
a ceomplete record of the proceedings in

the Exaniner hearigg ; Lase 2%% £.9,
heard by ke ‘.

Septenber 6, 1967.




JMD,//est
October 25, 1963 :

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING \ e E
K

COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 2660

Order No. R-_2348-A

APPLICATION OF MIDWEST OIL CORPORATION
FOR THE CREATION OF A NEW OIL POOL AND

FOR THE ESTABLIS

SPECIAL RULES AND TIONS,, LEA R

COUNTY, NEW

CO

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on forihearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on

October 9 , 1963 , at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Elvis A. Utz

Examiner duly appointed by the 0il Conservation Commission of New

Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the “Commission," in accordance
with Rule 1214 of the Commission Rules and Regulations.

NOW, on this day of October |, 1963 , the Commission,

a quorum being present, having considered the application, the

evidence adduced, and the recommendations of the Examiner,
Elvis a. Utz , and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS :

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by

law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject

matter thereof.

(2) »That Order No. R-2348 dated October 25, 1962, promulgated

Special Rules and Regulations for the Middle Lane-Pennsylvanian Pool

providing for 80-acre proration units and fixed well locations in

said pool.

(3) That this case was reopened pursuant to the provisions

:of Order No. R-2348 to allow the operators in the subject pool to

appear and show cause why the Middle Lage-Pennsylvanian Pool should

not be developed on 40-acre proration units.

(4) That no wells have been completed in the subject pool

since the issuance of Order No. R-2348; that one well is presently

drilling in the subject pool and should be completed in the near

future.
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(5) That Midwest 0il Corporationrseeks extension of the

i8pecial Rules and Regulations for the Middle Lane-Pennsylvanian

Pool for an additional one-year period.

(6) That the Special Rules and Regulations governing the
Middle Lane-Pennsylvanian Pool promulgated by Order No. R-2348
should be extended for an additional period of time in order to
allow the operators in the subject pool sufficient time to gather
information concerning the reservoir éharacteristics of the pool.

(7) That Hissom Drilling Company seeks deletion of the
fixed well location requirements of the Special Rules and Regula-
tions governing the Middle Lane-Pennsylvanian Pool as promﬁlgated
by Order No. R-2348.

(8) That the request for deletion of the fixed well loca-

i tion requirements should be denied as caid request is not within

the scope of this hearing.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the Special Rules and Regulations for the Middle
Lane-Pennsylvanian Pool promulgated by Order No. R-2348 shall be

continued in full force and effect

- -
»

(2) That the request to delete the fixed we L location

requirements from the Special Rules anl1 Regulations for the

Middle Lane-Pennsylvanian Poo’ is hereby denied.
(3) That this case shall be reopened at an examiner hearing

in October, 1964, at which time the operators in the subject pool

may appear and show cause why the Middle Lane-Pennsylvanian Fool
should not be developed on 40-acre proration units.

(4) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated.

1
i
i

f
|
[
!
!
|
i

i

|
i
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.+ SKELLY OIL COMPANY
_ | P. 0. Box 1650
PRODUCTION DEPARTMENT TULSA 2. OKLAHCMA

C. L. BLACKSHER. VICE PRESIDENT

October 3, 1962 7o
W. P. WHITMORE. MGR. PRODUCTION i O
W. D. CARSON, MGR. TECHNICAL SERVICES ;
ROBERT G. HILTZ, MGR. JOINT OPERATIONS o RTILL T e
GEORGE W. SELINGER. MGR. CONSERVATILI e ST ""-\:\
- Ré: Case 2660 -
‘~..--Seetion 14, Township 10 South,
S - Range 33 East, Lea County, ;
(", é ’ : New Mexico : :

,Hr. A. L. Por‘her, JXre

0il Conservation Commission
P. O. Box 871

Santa Fe, New Mexico

- e e e e

Dear Mr. Porter:

On Wednesday, October 10, 1962, the Commission Examiner will
hear the application of Midwest Oil Corporation for establishment of
-rules for Pennsylvanian production in and about Midwest's LLE State 5
Well Nc. 1; Section 14, Township 10 South, Range 33 East, Lea County,
New Mexico. ,

o AR QA

A

This Company has acreage in the immediate area, and favors
the establishment of reasonable rules governing said pool, including

the provisions for 80-acre proration units and fixed well location
requirements.

-

ours very truly,

GWS:br

cc-Midwest 0Oil Corporation

1700 Broadway
Denver 2, Colorado
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- e T BEFORE* Daniel S NutteTs Examine?
B cransoRIPT OF HEARING
—)
fﬂé MR. NUTTER? Call Case 2660.
b; MR . DURREIT: Application of Midwest 0il Corporétian~
=
E% . for the creationl of a new oil pool and for the establishment of
Eé ) temporaTry special rules and regulations, 1e3 Couniys New Mexico.'
= es
-2 %2 MR . NUTTER? yie would 1ike %O aniiounce that this will
%g pe the l1ast case€ that will be heard today- Thé hearinrg will
50
%3

resume at 9:00 o‘clock in the morning with Case 2661
MR . MORRIS * 1f¢ the ExamineT please, 1 am Rrichard

- . i £ the firm of Seth, Montgomery, Federici and Andrews:

on pehalf of the Applicant,
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FARMINGTON, N, M,
PHONE 325.1182

SANTA FE, N. M.
PHONE 983.3871

ALBUQUERGUE, N. M.
PHONE 243.6691

Midwest Oil Corporation, We will have two witnesses, Mr. Norbert
McIntyre and Mr. Frank Qualia. 1 ask that they both be sworn at
this time, please.
(Witnesses sworn.)
(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits
Nos. 1 and 2 marked for idenli-
fication. )

MR. MORRIS: These exhibits are quite large. If you
want several copies, we have got them. That's Exhibit 1 and 2.

At the outset, I would like to state that this is
Midwest Oil Corporation®s application for the creation of a new
oil pdél for Pennsylvanian production, lying midway, approximately
between the Lane and the South Lane Pools in Lea County. For
lack of a better name we have come up with the suggested name
of the Middle Lane Pool, and we'll refer to this pool by that
designation throughout thié hearing. If the Examiner wishes to
come up with a name ot his own, that will be perfectly satisfacton
Qith us. |

MR. NUTTER: I presume you are going to follow the
middle of the lane policy here.

MR. MORRIS: In addition to the creation ot the new
pool, we are asking for temporary special rules and regulations
on a one-year basis setting up 80-acre proration units; and furthe
we're asking for fixed well location reéﬁirements which would
require that the well on the 80-acre unit be either in the North-

west Quarter or the Southeast Quarter of the Quarter Section on

S
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which the well is located.

NORBERT McINTYRE
called as a witness, having been first duly sworn on oath, testi-
fied as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. MORRIS:

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE J25.1182

Q Mr. McIntyre, will you state your name and position
with Midwest Oil Corporation?
A My name is Norbert McIntyre. I am a geologist with

Midwest Oil Corporation.

- Q Where are you located?
iga A Out of Midland.
Zq ‘ ;
'3 ‘ o
g; Q Would you briefly review your education and your ex-
L X

- el

‘ o

perience in the o0il business since then?

Y

A I was graduated from Sul Ross State College with a
B.S5. degree in Geology, and in 1953. Since that time I have been|
associated with the U. S. Boundary and Water Commission for two

years, working in Old Mexico, doing surface work. Then I scouted

for a period of three years for Union Producing Company out of

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M
PHONE 243.4691%

Midland. I had three years'geological experience with Union
Producing Company, and I have been with Midwest Oii Corporation
approximately a vyear.

. Q Are you generally familiar with the geology in the

Lane~South Lane interlying areas?

A Yes, sir, I am.

: ‘ ©
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that have been completed in the Permo-Pennsylvanian?

Q Have you prepared an exhibit showing the subsurface
situation in the Lane-Soutih Lane and the area that we:re going
to call Middle Lane?

A Yes, sir, I have. I have here an Exhibit 1 which shows
the subsurface geological interpretatidn which is contoured on
the top ot what Midwest chooses to call the Bough "A" zone, which
is correlative to -the pay zone, the upper pay zone in the Lane
Field called Wolfcamp in that field, and which is also correlative
fo the pay zone in the South Lane Field which is called Bough "C*

in that tield.

Q So these are some variations that,e#ist in thg nomen-
clature ot these formations in this aréa?

A Yes.

Q But as you'll show on your cross section, this is what

we're referring to as Bough "A"?

A That is correct. This Exhibit 1 has shown here a
north-south trending feature, or series ot teatures or closures
along a broad low relief structure,anticlinal structure, which
according to the information we have is indicated that we have
separation, vertical separation between’the Middle Lane area, the
Lane Pool propér, and the South Lane Field. This subsurtace
interpretation is further substantiated by geophysics.

Q Does this plat also show all of the wells in this area

A Yes, sir, it does. The only wells on the plat which

®
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FARMINGTON, N. M,
PHONE 325.1182

> SERVICE, Inc.

|
BANTA FE, N. M,
PHONE 983.3871

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTINt

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,
PHMONE 243.6691

produce trom zones other than the Bough "A" zone are the three
structurally high wells in the Lane Pool, which are the Sunray
No, 1-I, and woulu be in the Southeast ot the Southwest of
Section 36; the No. 2-F and the No. 1-F, which are in the North-
west Quarter of Section 1.

Q On the master exhibit which is betore Mr. Nutter, some
of the acreage is colored in yellow. Would yoﬁ explain what that
depicts?

A Yes, that acreagzs is Midwest acreage} acreage which

Midwest has a mineral interest or an operating, or will be

operating.

Q Will you point out the Midwest LL and E State Well No.
1?

A The Midwest LL and E State No. 1 is located in the

Northwest of the Southwest Quarter of Sectién 14, 10 South, 33
East.

Q What is the tootage description of that weil from the
boundary lines of the quarter éection?

A Itts located 2310 from the south, 660 from the west
lines ot the section.

Q What is your opinion concerning this well with respect

to whether it is on the same or separate trends from the Lane and

South Lane Pools?
A At the present time we have recently completed this

well for 94,18 barrels of o0il plus 368 barrels of salt water on

&
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)
gas lift. Apparently we encountered approximately seven to eight
- teet ot porosity in the Bough "A" zone. It appears also that we
- have a different water table than exists to the'south, possibly,

in that we are making such a large volume ot water although we
are 124 feet high to the Apache Midwest State Well in the north

end of the South Lane Pool, which is located 1980 from the south

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325.1182

and east lines of Section 23.
MR. NUTTER: Is that water-free production in the
Apache Well? |
A' No, sir, it is not. The only gauge we have on it, it's
on potential at the p?esent time with 147 barrels of oil plus 20
percent water in 22 hours.

MR. NUTTER: That's 147 barrels of oil and 22 percent

BANTA FE, N. M.
PHONE 983.3971

’water, that's 22 percent of the total fluid?
A Right, 20 to 22 percent water.
MR. NUITER: How about percentage-viise on the LL and E
Well?
A It would be 20 percent o0il and 80 percent water.

Q (By Mr. Morris) Then in answer to my question, Mr.

{
DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

McIntyre, you do believe that this LL and E State Well No. 1 is

on a separate trend from the Lane?

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M
PHONE 243.669)

A Yes, sir, I do.
- Q And from the Scuth Lane?
A That's true.

Q Would you state to the Examiner why you believe that the
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Middle Lane area that you have depicted here on your Exhibif No.,
1 is separate from the Lane area to the north?

- A %Well, to begin with, this subsurface interpretation is
controlled or substantiated by geophysical wark which we have

done in the area before we drilled a well. In other words, we

FARMINGTON, N, ™
PHONE 325-1182

show that we have vertical separation to the south of the Midwest

No. 1 LL ang E State. We also show that we have vertical separa-

"tion between the 'south edge of the Lane Pool and tiie Humble
No. 1-AM State, which is classitied as being in the Lane Pool,
which appears to us to be on the north ena ot the structure which
is roughly bounded by our well and the Humble AM State. |

Q What is the situation with respect to the production

of tiie wells in the Lane Pool at tuis time?

BANTA VS, N. M.
PHONE 983.3971

A Well, at this time only one well in the Lane Pool is
o on production.

Q | Which one is that?
) A That would be the No, 2-F, Sunray 2-F State which is
in the Northeast of the Northwest ot Section 1. The other wells

in the pool have become depleted. Now another thing I might say

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,

in regard to this, this Humble AM State was the second well drill

in the field. However, it was next to the last well to become

PHONE 243.6691)

depleted, and it is indicated it has produced slightly over 71,00
barrels. If you will refer to the Cities S2rvice No. 1-AY State,
- which is in the Northwest of the Southeast Quarter of Section 1,

it produced slightly over 39,000 barrels from the same zone,

W
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Q Is the Humole State well no.

Viell in Section 11 Producing at the present time?
A No, sir, it is not. It became depleted in about

August, 1960,

Q In your opinion, why do you

later on in the discussion, Hewever, t
Humble State which ig located 660 from
the west lines of Section 26 in the Souy

porosity of 1¢ feet, Going north to th

or approximately 101, this well is appr
low to the discovery wel} in the field

logs, only six feet of porosity, So we

11, or the Humble state

he T, F, Hodge No. 1}
the south and 1223 from
th Lane Poo} had a net

e Hodge No., 2 Humble State

Ve expressed increased dip
oximately 10) feot
and has, according t¢

have indications of
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of 50,000 barrels from that zone; That would be the "D" zone,
which is present in our well but which is not present in aﬁy well
south of our well in the Apache Midwest State, or ény well in the
tield. So we do have a definite lithological change between our
well and the Apache Midwest State, which further indicates that
there is probably separation and different enVi;onmental éon—
ditions existing there.

Q {By Mr. Morris) Now the area that we're referring to
as the Middle.Lane area, would you say that that extended from thT
Midwest LL and E State Well primarily north and northeast, and

possibly a little bit to the south?

A Yes, sir, I believe that's substantially what we have.
Q That's the general arca that we are talking about?
A In other words, we feel that any anomaly or teature

fhat we have is'rOUthy bounded by the Humble 1-AM and the Midwest
LL and E State.

Q You have structural control backed up by your‘geo-
physical data to give you your boundaries of the pool to the

northeast and to the southwest?

A That's correct.

Q What about the western side, to the west of the subject
well?

A Well, there again we have used geophysics to control

our subsurface interpretation. However, approximately a mile and

a half to the west and to the northwest, you*ll see the Haskins
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l.Land Ranch Unit No, 1 in Section 4, and » ﬁxile sguth oi  that well
- the Continental 9 Ranch Mo. 1, which is 19 Last, Section 9. Thes
— wells encountered Bough lime, but had no porosity and no permea-

i bility and were plugged. We zan start from the most northerly
;é well in tbhe Lane Pool, which is Skelly Hobbs, go over to Section

3. §§ 35, the Skelly Cross, which is 330, 1980 east-~f Tiicion 35,

— "T: include these two wells that I mentioned, tie Haskins Land Ranch
_ § and Continental 9 Ranch, go south to Se(y:tior‘*.i 22 out of the south-
: east co;ﬁer, the Hodge Tenneco State; in al'l“"bf these wells
B f:g /'they encountered no effective porosit'y or no'pay, which indicates

% that we do have a permeability barrier which is at least partial-
E :é ly responsible for our accumulation.
- o
T £8 Q  What about on the eastern side of this area?
- E §§ A Well, there again we have no control outside of trend-
. § ology and geophysics, which control this.
N Lg Q So we have to say that at the present time the extent
- >'.4 of the pool to the east is indefinite?
€3]
'2 A Thatis true. That‘s correct.
% ;. Q Whereas you do have fairly strong feelings about the
- g :g western flank of the pool being cut otf somewhere not too far
- _ _
_ g% west of your well?
it A That's correct. In other words, we perforated
- four feet and we have about eight.feet overall porosity,
- which is considerably less than existed in the Lane Pool or
the structural high wells in the South Lane. We feel like we

- &
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b A Yes. On the cross section, the No. 2 well on the sec-
- tion, the No. 1 State I, you will notice I have -- the upper pay -
* ; zone, it was a dual well producing from what we called the Bough :

"A" and "D" zone. The upper pay zone is the Bough "A" zone and

IPARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325.1182

that will carry across and that is the produéinq horizon both in
the Midwest LL and E State and the Middle Lane area, and also d@wn
to the south in the Apache Midwest State and T. F. Hodge Humble
State, down in the Sbuth Lane Pool. You'll notice that as we
annroach thece what we chow to he low areas or svnclinal areas
or re-entrance, we lose a considerable amount of porosity.

[9)

T + 3 S 3
0 Is that the lithology change you were talking about?

A No, sir. That was just thrown in to indicate that what

BANTA FE,
PHONE 983.-3971

appears to be in our lower,structural lower wells, we do lose
porosity.

Q Point out,if it éppears upon this exhibit, what you
referred to as the change in lithology as you moved from the
South Lane up into the Middle Lane area.

A On the cross section, the "D" zone as- shown in your

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

first four wells, actually the first five wells on the section,

you will see in the "D" zone and especially in the Sunray No. 1

ALOUQUENQUE, N, M,
PHONE 243.6691

State I, which is the second well,on the section, a well-defined
zone of porosity in this "D" zone and which in fact did produce

in fhe Lane Pool. It continues on to the Midstates MNo. 1 Lane

Unit, also had porosity in that zone as did the Humble State AM,

e _ e
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and also Midwest, Actually we perforated that zone and attemptea
a completion, but we got salt water, 52 barrels of salt water in
15 hours. Cn to the south in the Apache Midwest State and in the
Hodge No., 1 Humpble State; we had no porosity development in that
correlative zoné. In fact, it appears that we haud a higher shale
to lime ratio in the wells in the South Lane Pool than we en-
countered either in our well or in the wells in the Lane Pool. -

Q Then would you say that the additional data shown on
this cross section confirms your opinion with respect to separa-
tion existing between the Middle Lane and the Lane Pools on the
north, and the Middle Lane and the South Lane on the south?

A Yes, sir, it does.

Q Also in this Exhibit 2, I he%iéVe’yGU’have-the poten-

{

tials on these wells shown at the top in red for reterence, don't

you?
A Yes, I do,
Q Do you have anytning further you'd care to add to your
testimony?
A No, I believe not.
MR. MORRIS: That's all we have of this witness, Mr.
Nutter,

MR. NUTTER: Any auestiocns of Mr, Mcintyre?
CROSS EXAMINATICN

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q In your opinion, Mr., McIntyre, I believe I understood

®
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you correctly to say that you feél that Humble State AM Well was
in a separate pay or producing section from the Lane Field?

A No, sir., I said it's separated by vertical separation
from the field, although it's included in the field, I believe

that it's producing from another reservoir.

Q That's what I meant.
A ‘Yes, sit.
Q That the Humkble State AM is producing from a separate

rescrveir than say the Tenneco Lane Unit well which 1s Lne neai-
est well to it from the Lane Pool?

‘A Yes, sir, thatiis~correct.

Q Also do you feel that the lithological change or the

structural change has occurred between the Hodges Humble State

Well in the South lLane and the Apache Midwest State?

A No, sir.

Q Or has that change occurred north cf the Apache?

A Yes. o

Q So the Apache would go in the South Lane?

A Right.

Q And then rightfully, in your opinion, the Midwest LL

and E and the Humble State AM would be the only two wells in this
new pool? ‘
A In the new pool at present, yes, sir.

Q They would just about be on the north limit and the

south limit ot the pool?

&
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A Yes, we bounded it by that and our geophysics pretty
well bears that out.

Q In other words, you are talking about running from the
synclinal low between Well No. 5 and 6 on your cross section,
the center of that synclinal low to the center of the synclinal
lovi between the 3 and the 47 |

A Yes, sir, that's correct. Production figures pretty
‘well bear out the fact that the Humble State AM ic likely prTo-
ducing froh another reéervoir, although the same formation,
another reservoir, in that it did produce longer. It was the
second longest well inlthe field, I believe.

| Q What‘habpens to those wells in the North Lane when
tﬁey‘become depleted? Do they go to water?

A They go to water. Yes, water drive. In fact, they

go to water over a period of a month.

Q And there are only three wells on the crest -- no.

A There's only one producing.

Q There's only one well?

A Right. That's the No. 2-F is producing at the present
time.

Q That's probably the highest well in the pool, fhep?

A Ttie not as niunh as the 1-1, It's a few feet lower tha

the 1-I, I believe,

Q Seven feet, it looks like, as far as the top of the

pay is concerned,

®©
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Q Stay between those two?
B A I1f we get annroval, we can go ahead and develop this

- thing by stepping out to the north and east and evaluate our
acreage as we go., In other words, right now we are not sure
about our reservoir conditions; what we can expect to find.

Quite possibly we could move downdip from that well and make

FARMINGTON, N. M
PHONE 325.1182

another well, I don't believe we're having water table problems
there., I believe it's water that is trapped within the forma-
tion there, that we will be able to produce oil in time,

e it has been characteristic, I happen to know, of

several cases ~-

A Yes, sir.-

N. M.

Q ~-- winere production has cleared up the water in some

SANTA FE,
PHONE 983.3871

of these zones similar to this.
A Along those lines, you will note there the Hodge No.
2 Humble State down to the south in the South Lane Field is not

completed. Itis making about 90 percent water, ten percent oil

on tests right now, whereas the Apache Midwest State, which is

40 feet lower structurally was only making 20 perceint water and

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERGUE, N, ™.

‘80 percent oil; 147 barrels of ¢cil and 20 percent water.

Q Has the water-oil ratio changed on vour LL and E Well?

PHONE 243.6691

L A It's improving since our initial test. It was 95

percent initially.

P R - Q Now it*s down to 80, Over what cumulative production

®

ana what length of time?
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A That*s only been two weeks, See, we were swabbing it

(o

and we put it on gas lirt so we could move a large volume ot tlui
and try to produce that water. We hope to repotential it.
Q So maybe thatis been a couple or 3,000 barrels ot 0il?

A Yes, sir.

FARMINGYON, N, ™M
PHONE 325.1182

MR. NUTTER: Any turther questions of Mr. McIntyre?
MR. MORRIS: I have a couple of guestions I forant to

ask him,

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. MORRIS:

g
=
=
N
>
&
7 5}
EE Q In this Middle Lane area, what is the ownership of the
EE %é land in there, is it Federal, State?
— zd
w ©
é; g; A It's all State. It*'s all State, in fact, all the
- ~ =2
e acreage, according to the latest maps that we can see. all the
. ﬁg acreage in 10 South, 33 East is Federal. Possibly a few tracts.
v f— _
- gg Q Federal or State?
; 23 A State, pardon me.
Eg Q I don*t know whether you stated them or not, but would
Eg ‘. you give again the perforations of your LL and E Well?
= 3 R
- () ;§ A "~ Yes, sir. It is 9650 to 54, That would be in the "A"
2a ,
- §§ zone., That would be the correlative zone which produces both in
2: , )

the north in the Lane and the South Lane Pool.

MR_ MORRTIS: That‘s all.

1A

- MR. NUTTER: If there‘'s no further questions of the

witness, he may be excused.

®
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" (Witness excused.)
MR. NUTTER: We'll recess the hearing until 9:00

o'clock in the morning.

3 i3 (Whereupon, the hearing was recessed,)
e
ia * X X X ¥

. y
i3 MORNING SESSION

Thursday, October 11, 1962

(Whereupon, the hearing was resumed at 9:00 o'clock
AJM. ) :

MR, NUTTER: The hearing will come to order, please.

. . . . . . er s .
Mr. Morrig, T beliove wetres in the midst of & case for Midwest.

MR. MORRIS: If the Examiner please, I believe Mr.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

8 i :§ Norbert McIntyre had just been excused, and at this time we will
;; call our next witness, Mr. Frank Qualia, and I believe he's
f ok already beern sworn.
; FRANK QUALTIA
. called as a witness, having been first duiy sworn on oath, testi=-
»z? fied as follows:
DIRECT EXAMIMATION
;. | BY_MR. MORRIS:
;g Q Mr. Qualia, will you state your name and position for
~ gg the record, please?
eI
** A Frank Qualia, District Engineer for Midwest in Midland|
MR. NUTTER: How do ycu spell your hame, please?

A Q-u~a-l-i-a,

Q (By Mr. Morris) Will yon briefly state your education

. _—
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and experience in tite 0il business?

A I was graduated from the University of Texas in 1949
with a Bachelor of Science in Petroleum Engineering, worked tor
the Texas Railroad Commission tor two and a half years, worked
for Slickerson 0Oil Company for two years, Sinclair Oil and Gas

for two years, and then Midwest Oil Corporation.

Q How long have you been with Midwest 01l1?
A For eight years.
Q . Are you generally familiar with the Lane area of Lea

' County, New Mexico?

A Yes, sir,

Q iYou are familiar with Midwest's application in this
case?»

A Yes, sir.

MR. MORRIS: Are Mr. Qualia's qualifications accept-
able?

MR. NUTTER: Yes, sir, they are. Please proceed.

Q (By Mr. Morris) HMr. Qualia, have you prepared a series

of exhibits concerned with the Lane Pool from which you will draw

certain similarities between that pool and the Middle Lane Pool?

A Yes, sir.
(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits
3 through 8 marked for identi-
fication.)

Q Referring to what has been marked as Exhibit No. 3,

will you state to the Examiner what that is, please?

®




PAGE 93

FARMINGTON, N. M,
PHONE 325-1182

, Inc.

bl

BANTA "E, N. M.
PHONE 083-3871

REPORTING SERVICE

R

DEARNLEY-MEIFE

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,
PHONIZ 243.6691

A Exhibit No. 3 is a tabulation of the pertormance
history of the Lane Wolfcamp Pool. It waS stated yesterday that
the correlation of the zone producing in the Lane Wolfcamp Pool
carries across to the Midwest LLE State No. 1, anu that is the
'same zone from which Midwest is producing their LLE State No. 1,
The performance history as tabulated here shows production by
months ot water, oil., and 2lsc the boitomhole preésufe history
of that‘pool.

Q Is there anything in particular that you can summarize
from this exhibit?

A Yes, sir, I would like to point’out that the Lane
Woltcamp Pool has declined in oil production, While the water
production has risen consid;rably. This denotes one point that
I would like to make, and that is the mechanism for production in
the Lane Wolfcamp Pool is water drive.

Q Do you have anything further you would like to point
out with respect to this exhibit? |

A Thatt's all.

Q Referriag nbw to what has been marked as Exhibit No.,
4, which is one of two performance curves, will you’state what
that shows? |

A Yes. Exhibit No. 4 shows a plot ot bottomhole pressur$,
0il production and water production, against time. You will note
that the original bottomhole preséure in the Lane Woltcamp Pool

was 3516, that the latest bottomhole nressure taken, which was in

®
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production sccompanied by an increase in water production.

‘this is merely another plot and again we show the decline in

' PHONE 983.3971

July of 1959, was 2960. I would also note the decrease in oil

Q Do you have anything further you want to point out wiﬁﬁ
respect to this exhibit? |

A That!s all.

Q Referring to Exhibit No. 5, which is the seéond ot the
performance curves, state WQat that shows.

A This is a plot~of bottomhole pressure and oil produc-

tion rate against cumulative oil production, Againﬂné“show -

bottomhole pressure from 3516 at the beginning of production to

2960 at the later stages otf depletion in the field.

Q Anything further with respect to Exhibit 57
A No, sir.
Q Refer now to what has been marked as Exhibit 6, bottomd4

hole pressure history of the Lane Pool. Would vou summarize the
information there?

A The data here is merely a tabulation ot the bottomhole
pressures that we were able to obtain from the operators in the
Lane Wolfcamn Field.

- Q Referring now to what has been marked as Exhibit No. 7|
would you call this a summary sheet on the Lane Pool, drawing someg
conclusions from the Exhibits 2, 4, 5  and 67

VA Yes, sir.

Q Would you explain that, please?

®
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A All right. The discovery well in the Lane Wolfcamp
Pool was the Sunray Mid-Continent State of New Mexico "F" No. 1.
Original bottomhole pressure, as stated before, is 3516; the
bottomheole pressure at depletion was 2960. The bubble point ot

the crude 0il was 3388. The formation volume factor was 1.828.

The spacing was 80 acres. The relatively small decline in bottoms

hole pressure along with a decrease in oil production accompanied
by an increase in water production indicates that water drive

was the primary source of energy in this reservoir.

Nine wells were completed in this field and have produq

an accumulated volume of 1,015,160 barrels of oil for an average

of 112,800 barrels each., Examination of the logs of the productiv

wells in the pool showed an average porosity zone of 10.3 feet
per well. Applying 80-acre drainage, the average well had 824
acre feet of net pay. This results in a recovery factor of 137
barrels per acre foot.

Q - Why have you presented here this case history‘of the
Lane Pool, when what wef‘re here to talk about today is the Middle

Lane area?

A Very little information is availanle in this new field,

what we retfer to as the Middle Lane Pool. Theretcre, this case
history, which is very closely related and is a field producing
from the same zone in the same area, it is felt that this history

can be applied to the Middle Lane Pool.

Q In other words, the same producing characteristics that

ed

e

, I
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you've shown in the Lane Pool, you also expect to find in the .
Middle Lane?
- A Yes, sir,

Q It's the same producing formation?

N, M,

A That is correct.

Q Both ot them are water drive pools?

4
FARMINGTON,
PHONE 323%.1182

Thaf is correct.

>

Q Now th= Lane Pool is prorated on 80-acre units?
A That's right.
Q Then it would be normal to expect that this pool, “the

Middle Lane Pool, could also be etfficiently drained and developed

on 80-acre units?

A That*s correct.

SANTA FE, N. I,
PHONE 983.3971

Q Referring now to what has been marked Exhibit 8, will
you state what that shows?

A This is merely a summary of the information available
on the Midwest LLE State No. 1. The location of that pafticular
well is 660 tfeet from the west line and 2310 feet from the south

line, Section 14, 10 South, 33 East, in Lea County, New Mexico.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

We set 5-1/2 inch casing at 9835, cemented with 265 sacks of

Incore cement mixed with 265 sacks ot Diamix "A", Completion was

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,
PHONE 243.6691

o attempted in the Bough "D" Zone at 9782 to 86. The well was

acidized with 250 gallons and swabbed 4-1/2 barrels of salt water

- per hour with no show of oil or gas. These perforations, 9782 to

86, were squeezed and the Bough "A" Zone 9650 to 54 was perforateg

_ ' @
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and tested 15 barrels of'fluid per hour, 20 to 40 percent oil.
The original bottomhole pressure of the Bough "A" Zone was 3334
PSI at a minus 5438, which is the midpoint of our perforétions.
The date of this pressure was September 28, 1962. If the pressurl
is extrapolated back to a minus 5387, which is the datum of the
Lane Pool pressures, it would be 3310 PSI.

On October 8, 1962, the well was potentialed on gas
1ift for 94.18 plus 368 barrels of water in a 24-hour periodg.
The gas-oil ratio was 1432, gravity was 45.0, corrected. The
average pofosity in the Bough "A" Zone in this well was 5.0 per-
cent.q This information was obtained from core analysis. The
average permeability was 14.99 millidarcys, which was also ob-
tained from core analysis.

What is called the Wolfcamp producing zone in the L;ﬁe
Pool is correlative to what Midwest calls its Bé]gh "AM Zone in
its discovery well in Section 14, It is therefore felt a fair
assumption that the reservoir from which Midwest's LLE State
No. 1 is producing will perform similar to the Lane Wolfcamp Pool;

An average:development well drilled to 9850 feet should
cost approximately $162,000., Assuming the average well to have
the same recovery as the average well in the Lané Wolfcamp Pool,
that is, 112,800 karrels, the total income per average‘well would
be $233,496. Subtracting the cost of the well, the net profit is

$71,496. It is hoped that more pay and wise and prudent develop-

ment in this area will result in better return per dollar invested.

&
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Q Now you've given some figures there on what you ex-
pect or what the economics would be in this area on 80-acre
spacing, based on information from the Lane Pool. If this area
were developed on 40-acre spacing, what would your economics look
like then?

A We can do that by merely diviaing the income in half
and the income wéhld fherefore be $116,000, approximately. That

would leave a net- loss of $46,000 per well.

Cesm m
“

~ Am QN
vYGI Ui ov s

Q

ratio is not as large as would be desired, is it?
A That's correct.

Q Let's make some conclusions here if we can, Mr. Qualiaﬂ
First let me ask yoﬁ if yoh've heard Mr. McIntyre's testimony
yesterday afterﬁpon.

A ?es, Sir.

Q Do you agree with his testimony that the acreage sur-
rounding Midwest's LLE State Well No, 1, and what we havé referred
to as thé Middle Lane area, that that is a separate pool trom
either the Lane or the South Lane?

A Yes, sir.

Q Is it also yobr opinion that the LLE State Well No. 1
is producing from the same formation as the-producing formation
in the Lane Pool?

A Yes, it ;s.

Q I think you've already stated that.

&
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A Yes.

Q Now the Oil Conservation Commission, in setting up
80-acre units in the Lane Pool, tound that the Lane Pool could
be efficiently drained and developed on 80-acre proration units.
Do you believe ﬁhat the area around the LLE State Well No. 1 can
also be efficiently drained and developed on 30-acre spacing?

A Yes, sir.

Q And economically it's your belief that the area has
to be spaced on 80-acre?

A Yes, sir.

Q What rules do‘you propose tor the Middle Lane Pool,
Mr. Qualia?

A We have asked for temporary rules and those rules being
the saﬁe as whét applies in the South Lane Pool, with the excep-
tion ot Rule 4,

H MR. MORRIS: For the Commission's information, the Souf
Lane Pool rules were established by Order No. R-2258,
Q (By Mr. Morris) You say with the exception of Rule 4.

What does Rule 4 pertain to?

A Rule 4 pertains to the location of the well on 80-acre
" tracts.
Q Do you have something to offer as an alternative to

that Rule 47
A Yeeg, cir

Q Would you read your proposal for the Rule 4 to be

L
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substituted in the South Lane Pool Rules as applied to the Middle
Lane Pool?

A Vle propose that the initial well on any 80-acre Qnit
in $aid pool shall be located within either the Northwest Quarter
or the Southeast Quarter of the Quarter Section on which the well
is located, and shall not be ciosér than 330 feet to any quarter
quarter section liné.

Q Why do you mke thic nronosal for what we might call
fixed well location requirements in this pooli?

4

A We believe that this will result in more orderly

o
o

development of the 0il pool and it will alsc prevent Midwest
from having to protect fé;elf with a line of wells or a tow of
wells along the west side of its acreage.

Q What would happen under a flexible pattern if a flex-
ible pattern were adopted in this pool, Mr. Gualia? What aré
your fears in that regard?

A As I have just stated, it might result in Midﬁest
having to protect itselft with oftfset wells on the west side ot
its acreage.

Q Whereas otherwise what would the normal plan of develoy
ment for Midwest be?

A As we stated, we would iike to have the Rule 4 changed
so that we would have a fixed pattern resulting in orderly develoﬂ
ment. |

Q What I mean, Mr. Qualia, is let's assume for the momenf

&
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that the Commission grants our applicaiion here and‘sets up a
fixed pattern adopting our Rule 4, what will be Midwest's develop-
ment? Will it be to the north, to the northeast? What would . -
Midwest do rather than having to go dver and protect its we#t 1ing~
A We will develop probably in a northeasterly direction.
Q Do you feel that that also will tend not only to more

-~ orderly developmeént of the pool but more rapid development of the

Q - Letts talk a little bit more, Mr. Qualia, about why
you believe you are going to have to go over to your west line and
protect that against offset operators. Why do ya&‘believe that
the offset operators along the west line of your leases will crowd
in towards your acreage?

A Well, there are possibly two reasons. First of all,
production has been esﬁablished in our LLE State No. 1, and crowd-
ing in toward production is a common practice in the oil.field.
The other one is that the geological structural conditions as we
know them in the area migh£ be favorable so that an cperator, an
offset operator would or could drill a row of wells virtually on
40~acre Spacing along the west line ¢f our acreage.

Q In othéi words, not only would they be crowding in
toward your proven production, but they would also be crowding the

west line of your acreage for structural reasons?

A Yes, sir.
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Q Which in turn would cause you to have to drill a line
of offsetting wells right up the west side of your acreage?
A That is correct.
iy Q Were Exhibits 3 through 8 prepared by you oi under
Z>
£ your direction?
2y
g £ A Yes, sir.
LS .
- =~ MR. MORRIS: At this time, Mr. Examiner, we offer thosg
m" .
Eg exhibits. I'm not sure that I offered kxhibits 1 and 2 pre-
N : '
[ viously. If not, I also offer them at this time.
= |
. v MR. NUTTER: Midwest's Exhibits 1 through 8 will be
- '%2 admitted in evidence.
"g - ,
> ia _(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits
- Zg Nos. ! through 8 entered in
E te evidence. )
. s
[~ /A MR. MORRIS: That concludes the direct examination of
) 'gg Mr. Qualia. k
Ponyy
- gg MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have any questions ot Mr,
b; Qualia?
=
Eg MR. DURRETT: Yes, sir, I have one question.
% _ CROSS EXAMINATION
i~ L
E *¢ | BY MR. DURRETT:
g
- §§ Q Concerning this proposed Rule 4, I believe you stated
az
«* on direct examination that you telt that it your rule was not
’ adopted, an offset operator might come in and drill wells virtual-
- ly on 40-acre spacing on vour west side?
j;y A Yes, sir.

) e 2
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Q Do you feel that would be economical for them to do
that?

A Personally, I don't think it would.

Q You think there's a very good probability of them

doing so it it would not be economical?

A I think there's a possibility that they would.

Q But it they did, you wouldn‘t think it would pay,
probably?

A There are certain aspects in this pool that we don't

know all the énswers to., In other words, it we do have a water
drive mechanism and the pool‘is etfticiently drained with water
drive, it is possiblethatawell couid be an economical venture on
40 acres, provided that the water drive mechanism is in ettect.
‘In cther words, it the particular well that we're talking about,
hypothetical well we are talking about, the well on 40 acres on
the west side of the pool is drilled and encounters enough pay to
make a well, it is possible that it could drain quite an‘extensive
area with water drive.

Q But you wouldn'£ feel that 40-acre spacing would be
economical as far as vour company is concerned, even on your west
side? |

A Thna cmmnmamt an L
Fal 111 Toeunumervdy U

on 40-acre spacing.
MR. DURRETT: Thank you.

BY MR. NUTTER:
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Q You stated that this pool had certain characteristics
that ware similar to the Lane Pool, and that the Cqmmission had
tound that the Lane Pool could be efticiently and economically
developed on 80-acre proration units and spacing. Now, the pool
has been depleted evidently; is there any evidence that this was
an economic and etticient depletion of the pcol?

A Yes, sir. If you will reter to kxhibit No. 4, you
will notice that the o0il production peaked in 1957 at approximatej
38,000 barrels, ana is now producing at the raie of a‘pproximatelyﬂ
oh, say two or three hundred barreLs as an average, barrels per
month is ﬁhat we're talking about here; ana that the water produc-
tion has risen to a very high figure. As a matter of fact, the
oil production in the pool now comes from only one well. That
is the Sunray Mid-Continent State "F" No. 2. The poél*has been
drained and water has encroached on every well that had production
in the Lane Field. Therefore, it is assumed and it is thought
that the pool has been depleted and that it has been totally
drained.

Q What about the individual cumulative productions for
these various wells? Do you have those?

No, sir, I don't have those figures with me.

has been 112,000, I believe you stated?

o

A
Q Now the average
A Yes, sir. |
Q

Thatts for Qihe wells. That doesn'™ include the Humble

State AM No. 1, I presume?

®
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A Yes, iT those {igures 4o tnclude the Humble. \
Q Although Mr. Mclntyre's restimony yesterday was that

this well properly should not be included in the Lane Pool?

i A . That's correcte.
= .
ig Q Mr. McIntyre also mentioned that the Cities gervice
B w
g- %é Well had 2 cumulatfwe rotal of about 39,000, and that @ couple
S .
=~ of those gunray wells had something 1ike 300,000. 1s there that
Fﬁ ‘,
E much disparity petween tne high cumulative and low cumulat'rVe on
kh
e, these various.wells?
= e as :
wn A 1¢ts my recouectren that no well 10 the pool produced
rh
E 300,900 parrelse.
) _
E i3 Q 1 may have misunderstood Mr. McIntyTe:
ia i
2 '-:3 MR, NUTTER: Do you recall what that figure was, Mre
=RT
(~ 4 T mcintyre?

E] MR McINTYRE® Yes, S'T» that wWas cuymulative productlc
Eé in those three wells from poth th wpv and wp" zonese. \
>‘-1 MR« NUTTER® Thet“s for the tWo zones”? 5
E MR . McINTYRE: YeSe wihen I said in excess of 36,000
i .. parrels that 1is from the wpD" zonee. This Bouah wpv zone OT
g ’g% Wolfcamp, as 1 referred to 1t, these figures are pased on that
%g% ZONe: Those figures 1 gave yesterday were foTr poth zoness
EX

MR . NUTTER? Do you know what the fiqgures are for the

MR . MCINTYRE? No, } dontt have 14 with me. We have

uymulative production fyom these wellse.
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- analysis for our information there. The water saturation is

MR. NUTTER: Were these wells dually completed in the
two zones?
MR. McINTYRE: Yes.
MR. NUTTER: It was classified as Lane-Wolfcamp and
Lane~Pennsylvanian?
MR. McINTYRE: Yes.
Q (By Mr. Nutter) You do have a core in the zone that
you are)talking about here, the Bough "A" zoqe?
A Yes, we do.
Q It indicates a porosity ot something like five percent
I believe one of your exhibits indicated?
A That's correct. Exhibit No. 8.
Q Have you made a volumetric estimate or computation

of the oil in place--

A No, sir.

Q ~-- based on that porosity?

A I have not.

Q What is the water saturation from the core analysis?
A "The core analysis water saturation seemed to be very

unreliable; however, we turned to log analysis rather than a core

approximately 45 percent, based on electrical log computations.

Q 45 percent?
A Yes, sir.
Q What about the formation volume fTactor? What would thd

&

L
L
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run—in-thie nonl? ) : ”
A Again we do not have that intormation spééificéil§ on

this well. However, we are assuming that we have a crude oil thaf

is very akin to the crude oil in the Lane Woltfcamp Pool, and thatj

formation volume factor is 1.828. Ve do not have a bottomhole

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325-.1182

sample analysis vet.
| Q And you don't know the solution GOR, either?
A No, sir, we don't. We do plan to obtain all this in-
formation later atter more development.
Q If the Commission should enter a temporary order, you

would have that information available say a year later?

5 A Yes, sir.
‘- ig
. ko Q With the additional wells being drilled?
£ . | |
£ B
‘e *E A Yes, we do plan to take a bottomhole sample.

MR. NUITER: Any further questions?
MR, MORRIS: I have a couple more.
REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. MORRIS :

Q Mr. Qualia, about how many wells do you plan to drill

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, In.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M
PHONE 243.669t

in the next yvear in this pool? Can you give an estimate?

A We would probably drill maybe three or tfour wells,

Q So you would have better information and calculations
as to oil in place, and be able to substantiate one way or anothey
the 80-acre proration units?
Y eir.

A
Ia)

~ e
oy

&
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FARMINGTON, N. M,
PHONE 325.1182

NoM

PHONE 983.39871'

SANTA FK,

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALSUQUERQUE, N. M.
PHONE 243.8891

Q I don't want to leave the state of the record in any
confusion here with respect to our position with respect to the
development along the west flank of our acreage. Where you
stated that your offset operators along the west side would
- develop on a row ot 40's going up the west side bf your acreage,
did you mean by that that they would actuallyv develop on 40-acre
proration units?

A Mo, sir, I didn*'t mean to imply that. I meant that if
the 80-acre units are laid in & flat position --

Q Running east-west?

A -- running east and west, thgp it is possible to have
érfow of wells viféﬁglly on 40-acre spacing along the west line
of our acreage,

Q In other words, laying the 80's in an east-west direc-
tion abutting the west flank of your acreage there,under a flexib{
pattern the wells could be drilled right along your west line,
which would amount to development on 40-acre basis?

A Yes, sir.

Q You feel that this would be objectionable, one, becausd
you would have to drill offset wells?

A Yes, sir, we would have to meet those of fsets.,

Q Is there also some ques%ion as to whether running the
80-acre units in an east-west direction, is there scome guestion
because of structure as to whether all of that 80 might be produc-

tive or not?




Definitely there jq some

DE 4

A‘Lluou:uou A
PHONE 24

June 19, 1963,

question there,

MR, MORRIS . T believe thatrg all,

MR, NUTTER ; Any turthey QUestionsg of Mr, Qualia?
iy He may pe €XcCused,
$5 (Withess eXcused, )
EF- MR. NUTTER. Do yoy have anything further, Mr,
S iz
N MR. MORRTS: Thatts a1y have,
gg MR, NUTTER . Does anyone-have ahythiné they Wish +
R offer ip Case 26607 We wiis take the Case under advisement.
[~ g
ég ¥ X % ox oy
ég STATE OF New MEXTCo )
E 5 COUNTY OF BERNALTII1 0 )
. M
Z g
E g8 T, ADA Daapy gy Notary pup,
Lz
£o
g? % of Bernalillo,
RS
&
~
S
Sy

Morrigo




JMD/esr
October 22y 1962

BEfORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

hﬂ/ ' CASE No.__ 2660
) Order No. R- 55%232?397

\
j APPLICATION OF MIDWEST OIL CORPORATION
R THE CREATION OF A NEW OIL POOL AND
R THE ESTABLISHMENT OF TEMPORARY
PECIAL RULES AND REGUIATIONS, LEA

N

v/ 02
»////7 BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on
October 10, -196p, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Daniel S. Nutter
Examiner duly appointed by the Oil Conservation Comsmission. of New
Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission, " in accordance
with Rule 1214 of the Commission Rules and Regulations.

NOW, or this ‘day of _ October ., 1962, the COmmission,
. a quorum being present, having considered the application, the
evidence adduced, and the recommendations of the Examiner,
Daniel S. Nutterxr , and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

(2) That a new 0il pool for Pennsylvanian production should
be created and designated the Middle Lane-Pennsylvanian Pool. This
pool was discovered by the Midwest Oil Corporation Louisiana State

Well No. 1, located in Unit L, Section 14, Township 10 South, Range

e R N Tl ST e weny el .
e e i } PR S A T e Rt AT e gt AN TR Ly e T e s P s T By T S R PR s SRR ANt ST

;JV - 33 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico. The top of the perforations
is at 9782 feet. : -
| (3) That ‘Midwest Oil COrporatlon seeks the promulgatlon of
temporary special rules and regulations for the Mlddle Lane-
Pennsylvanian Pool to provide for 80-acre proration units and
. | fixed well location requirements;.
(4) That the evidence presented concerniﬁg the reservoif

characteristics of the Middle Lane-Pennsylvanian Pool justifies

,
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i CASE No. 2660 o :
% : 7 .
i
* the establishment of 80-acre proration units in said pool for a

éjtemporary one year-period.
: (5) That the ‘evidence establishes that the Middle Lane-

i
| Pennsylvanian Pool can presently be efficiently and economically

)
b

it é) !
- drained on 80-acre proration units.® That the evidence establishes!
’ i
! that the subject pool should be developed with fixed well location

!
requirements in order to protect correlative rights. %
. |

() That during the one-year period in which this order §

will be in effect, the applicant should gather all available

~

i
jinformation relative to drainage and recoverable reserves in the

isubject pool.

ing in October, 1963, at which time the opefatdrs in the sﬁbject o
by a preponderance of the evidence
pool should appear and show/gamse why the Middle Lane-Pennsylvanian

t

i

_ i

srj That this case should be reopened at an examiner hear- |
{

Pool should not be developed on 40-acre proration units.

IT IS .THEREFORE ORDERED:

i

|
(1) That a new pool in Iea County, New Mexico, classified |
as an oil pool for Pennsylvanian production is hereby cfeated and §
designated as the Middle Lane-Pennsylvanian Pool consisting of
the following-described area:

TOWNSHIP 10 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
Section 14: W/2

(2) That special rules and regulations for the Middle Lane-!

Pennsylvanian Pool are hereby promulgated as follows, effective

November 1, 1962.

SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS
FOR THE »
MIDDLE LANE-PEKNSYLVANIAN POOL :

i

}

i RULE 1. Each well compléted or recompleted in the Middle
lLane-Pennsylvanian Pool or in the Pennsylvanian formation within !

i
jone mile of the Middle Lane-Pennsylvanian Pool, and not nearer to

or within the limits of another designated Pennsylvanian pool shali
%be spaced, drilled, operated; and prorated in accordance with the
Ebpecial Rules and Regulations hereinafter set forth.

B

RULE 2. Each well completed or rg’completed in the Middle

éiane—Pennsylvanian Pool shall be located »n a unit containing 80
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{

Sacres, more or less, which consists of the N/2, S/2, E/2; or W/2

gnothing contained herein shall be construed as prohibiting the

1

unit.
I

Nl

!an exception to the requirements of Rule 2 without notice and

k:y registered or certified mail, and the application shall state
that such notice has been furnished. The Secretary—Director may

ppprove the appliéation if, after a period of 30 days, no offset

i - The allowable assigned to any such non-standard

unit shall bear the same ratio to a standard allowable in the

unit bears to 80 acres.

I

: : PV A
mental:quarter+quarter/iine.

the Middle Lane-Pennsylvanian Pool shall be assigned an 80-acre

kroportional factor of 4.77 for allowable purposes, and in the

Lvent Xhak there is more than one well on an 20-acre

nrAaradsd A
o o ER

§

|
grom the wells on the unit in any proportion.

{
i
te

7

;

4y
i

may appear and show cause why the Middle Lane-Pennsylvanian Pool

i

Fshould not be developed on 40-acre proration units.

(4) That any operator desiring to dedicate 80 acres to a

ﬁof a single governmental quarter section; provided, however, that

fdrilling of a well on each of the quarter-quarter sections in the

RULE 4. Each well drilled in the Middle Lane—Pennsylvanian

Pool shall be located in the NW/4 or the SE/4 of a gover:nmerxtalfl‘;‘c

'§ection and shall not be located closer than 330 feet to a‘govern-:

RULE 5. An 80-acre proration unit (79 through 81 acres) in

Lnit, the operator may produce the allowable assigned to the unit

dn October, 1963, at which time the operators in the subject pool

g RULE 3. For good cause shown, the Sécretary-Director may'ﬁﬁiujr—,

%earing when the application is for a non-standard unit comprising§
'a single quarter-quarter section or lot. All operators offsetting%
i |

%he proposed non-standard unit shall be notified of the applicatioﬁ

!
i
'
)
3
i

iddle Lane-Pennsylvanian Pool as the acreage in such non-standardi

i
:
1
!

(3) That this case shall be reopened at an examiner hearing '
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‘well in the Middle Lane-Pennsylvanian Pool shall file a new Form
Eb—lZB with the Commission on or before November 1, 1962.
| .
(5) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the |
lentry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.f
, -
DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year ‘herein- %
H
|pbove designated. i
|
i
j i
%
% : s
i ;
i |
; {
| |
1
E
i
i
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bOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - OCTOBER 10, 1962

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner or
Elvis A. Utz, alternate examiner:

CASE 2647: {Continued)
Application of Carper Drilling Company for a tubingless
completion, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks authority to complete its Baetz
Well No. 1, located in the SE/4 SW/4 of Section 35, Township
14 Souih, Range 27 Rast, Chaves County, New Mexico, as a
tubingless gas well completion producing thirsugh perforations
from 8182-8270' in 2 7/8 inch casing.

CASE 2654: Application of Qarper Drilling Company for the creation of
a new gas pool and for temporary special rules and regulations,
Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks the creation of a new gas pool to be designated
the Buffalo Valley-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool for its Baetz Well

~ No. 1, located in the SE/4 SW/4 of Section 35, Township 14

B : South, Range 27 East, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant,
further seeks the establishment of temporary special rules
and regulations governing said pool, including provisions
for 320-acre gas units, :

CASE 2655: Application of Martin Yates IIX and S. P. Yates for compulsory
' pooling, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above~

styled cause, seeks an order force pooling all mineral
interests in the Lusk-Strawn Pool to form a 160-acre oil
proration unit comprising the NE/4 of Section 30, Township

19 South, Range 32 East, Lea County, New Mexico, to be
dedicated to a well to be drilled in the NE/4 NE/4 of said
Section 30.

CASE 2656: Application of Western Development Company for a secondary
recovery project, East Miilman Queea-Grayburg Field, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, ir. the above-styled cause,
seeks permission to institute a secondary recovery project
in the East Millman Queen-Grayburg Field, with the injection
of water into the Queen and Grayburg formations initially
to be through 16 wells, located in Sections 11, 14, 15, 22
and 23, Township 19,South, Range 28 East, Eddy County, New

- Mexico, said project to be governed by the provisions of

Rule 701.
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CASE 2657:

2658:

CASE 2660:

CASE 2661:

29-62 _ _
Examiner Hearing - Wednesday October 10, 1962

Application of Odessa Natural Gasoline Company for a non-
standard gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico. ,
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks establishment of
a 320-acre non-standard gas proration unit comprising the
SE/4 of Section 23 and the NE/4 of Section 26, Township 25
South, Range 37 East, Justis Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico,
to be dedicated to its Carlson "A" Well No. 1 located in
Unit P of said Section 23. '

_Application of Cabot Corporation for temporary special rules

and regulations, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks an order promulgating temporary
special rules and regulations for the North Bagley-Pennsyl-
vanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, including provisions
for BO-~acre proration units.

‘Application of Cabot Corporation for the creation of a new

oil pool and the establishment of temporary rules and
regulations, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above~styled cause, seeks the creation of a new oil pool to.
be designated the North Bagley-Wolfcamp Pool for its Humble
State Well No. 1, located in the NW/4 NW/4 of Section 23,

" Township 11 South, Range 33 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

Applicant further seeks establishment of temporary rules
and regulations governing said pool including provisions
for 80-acre proration units.

Application of Midwest '0il Corporation for the creation of

a new oil pool and for the establishment of temporary special
rules and regulations, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in
the above-~styled cause, seeks the creation of a new oil pool
for Pennsylvanian production in the vicinity of its LLE State
Wel No. 1, located in the NW/4 SW/4 of Section 14, Township
10 South, Range 33 East, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant .
further seeks the promulgation of temporary special rules
and regulatiocns governing said pool to include provisions -
for 80-acre proration units and fixed well location require-
ments.

Appiicaticn cf Pan American Petroleum Corporation for a triple
completion, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks an order authorizing the triple completion
(conventional) of its Southland Royalty "A" Well No. 2,
located in Unit B of Section 9, Township 21 South, Range 37
East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to produce
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CASE 2662:

CASE 2663:

CASE 2664:

1 it

iqg/

29-62

oil from the Drinkard and Blinebry formations and gas from
the Tubb formation through parallel strings of tubing.

Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for a
triple completion, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks an order authorizing the triple
completion (conventional) of its South Mattix Unit Well No.
14, located in Unit K of Section 15, Township 24 South, Range
37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to
produce gas from the Fowler Paddock and an undesignated Tubb
pool, and oil from an undesignated Blinebry pool through
parallel strings of tubing.

Application of Arnold H. Bruner for permission to directiocnally
drill, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-

styled cause, seeks permission to directionally drill his
Federal Intex Well No. 1, the surface location of which is »
in the center of the NW/4 SE/4 of Section 8, Township 9 South,
Range 37 East, Allison Pennsylvanian Pool (extension), Lea
County, New Mexico. Target tor said directionally drilled
well would be 100 feet from the North and West lines of the
NW/4 SE/4 of said Section 8.

Application of Southwest Production Company for a dual’
completion, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks authority to complete its Davis
FPederai Well No. 1, located in Unit L of Section 24, Town-
ship 26 Horth, Range 11 West, San Juan County, New Mexico,

as a dual completion with production of oil from the Gallup
zone and production of gas from the Dakota zone to be through
parallel strings of 1 %-inch tubing.
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!.y recommendations for an order in the above numbered cas ] are as follo: 8%
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW. MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 2554
Order No. R-2253

APPLICATION OF T. F. HODGE FOR

THE CREATION OF A NEW OIL POOL
AN FCR THR RSTABLISHMENT OF
TEMPORARY RULES, ILEA COUNTY,
NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

THis cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on May 10,
1962, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner,
duly appointed by the 0il Conservation Commission of New Mexico,
hereinafter referred to as the "Commission," in accordance with
Rule 1214 of the Commission Rules and Regulations.

NOW, on this 7th day of June, 1962, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered the application, the
evidence adduced, and the recommendations of the Examiner,
Daniel S§. Nutter, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction uf this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

{2) That a new oil pool for Pennsvlvanian production should
be created and designated the South IAane-Pennsyivanian Pool. 7This
pool was discovered March 26, 1962, by the T. F. Hodge Humble-
State Well No. 1, located in Unit N of Section 26, Township 10
South, Range 33 Bast, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico. The top of
the perforations is at 9667 feet.

(3) That ‘T. F. Hodge seeks the promulgation of temporary
special rules and regulations foxr the South Lane-Pennsylvanian
Pool, to provide for 80~acre proration units.

(4) That the evidence presented concerning the reservoir
characteristics of the South Lane-Pennsylvanian Pool justifies

" the establishment cof 80--acra proration units in said pool for a

temporary one-year period.

(5) That the information presently available and presented
as evidence indicates that the South Lane-Pennsylvanian Pool can
be efficiently and economically drained on 80-acre proration units.




T e r
e s
;

ar 0~
A -
-
CASE No. 2554

Oorder No. R-2253 _ Y

(6) That during the one-year period in which this order will
be in effect, the applicant should gather all available information
relative to drainage and recoverable reserves in the subject pool.

(7) That this case should be reopened at an examinér_héar-
ing in June, 1963, at which time the operators in the subject pool
should be prepared to appear and show cause why the South ILane-

Pennsylvanian Pool should not be developed on 4G-acre proration

units.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That a new pool in Ilea County, New Mexico, classified
as ain il pool for Pennsylvanian production is hereby created and

designated as the South Lane-Pennsylvanian FoGl, consisting of the

following~described area:

TOWNSHIP 10 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
Section 26: SW/4

(2) That special rules and regulations fér the South Lane-
Pennsyivanian Pool are hereby promulgated as follows, effective )
July 1, 1962, » ; T

SPECIAL RULES AND REGUIATIONS FOR THE
SOUTH IANE-PENNSYLVANIAN POOL

RULE 1. Each well completed or recompleted in the South
lane-Pennsylvanian Pool or in the Pennsylvanian formation within
one mile of the South Lane-Pennsylvanian Pool, and not nearer to
nor within the limits of another designated Pennsylvanian Pool
shall be spaced, drilled, operated and prorated in accordance
with the Special Rules and Regulations hereinafter set forth.

RULE 2. Each well completed or recompleted in the South
Lane-Pennsylvanian Pool shall be located on a unit containing 80
acres, more or less, which consists of the N/2, S/2, E/2 or W/2
of a single governmenial guarter section: provided, however, that
nothing contained herein shall be construed as prohibiting the
drilling of a well on each of the quarter-quarter sections in the
unit. . ' ' '

RULE 3. For good cause shown, the Secretary-Director may
grant an exception to the requirements of Rule 2 without notice
and hearing when the application is for a non-standard unit com-
prising a single quarter-quarter section or lot. All operators

"offsetting the proposed non~standard unit shall be notified of

N

the application by registered or certified mail, and the appli-
cation shall state that such notice has been furnished. The
Secretary-Director may approve the application if, after a period
of 30 days, no offset operator has entered an objection to the
formation of such non-standard unit. ’ '
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The allowable assigned to any such non-standard
unit shall bear the same ratio to a standard allowable in the
South Lane-Pennsylvanian Pool as the acreage in such non-standard
unit bears to 80 acres.

RULE 4. The initial well on any 80-acre unit in said pool
shall be located within 150 feet of the center of either quarter-
quarter section or lot in the 80-acre unit. Any subsequent
additional well on the 80-acre unit shall be located within 150
feet of the center of the other quarter-quarter section or lot
in the unit.

RULE 5. An 80-~acre proration unit (79 through 81 acres) in
the South Lane-Pennsylvanian Pool shall be assigned an 80-acre pro-
portional factor of 4.77 for allowable purposes, and in the event
there is more than one well on an 80-acre proration unit, the
operator may produce the allowable assigned to the unit from the
wells ord the unit in any proportion.

{3) That this case shall be reopened at an examiner hearing
in June, 1963, at which time the operatcrs in the subject pool may
appear and show cause why the South ILane-~Pennsylvanian Pool should
not be developed on 40-acre proration units.

(4) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may Jdoem nECESSary.
Y Vi

DONE ‘at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and yvear herein-
above designated. '

STATE OF HNEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

EDWIN L. MECHEM, Chairman

E. S. WALKER, Member

A. L. PORTER, Jr,, Member & Secretary
S EAL

esr/




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMPSSEON
OF NEW MEXTICO

'APPLICATION OF MIDWEST OIL CORPCRATION

FOR THE CREATION OF A NEW OLL POOL AND A ( G b
FOR THE ESTABLISHMENT OF TEMPORARY No. _ Ayl
SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS GEVERNING =

SAID POOL, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO. ‘

DOCKET MALED APPLICATIORN

*—-——— Comes now MIDWEST OIL CORPORATION, 1500 Wilco Bulld-

ing, Midland, Texas, by its attorneys, SETH, MONTGOMERY,
FEDERICI & ANDREWS, and applies to the OIL CONSERVATION COMMIS-

4T AT RIATY REATIVT

SION OF NBEw MEXICC a new oil nool for

r creating
Permnsylvanian production in ILea County, New Mexico, and estab-
lishing temporary rules and regulations governing said pool,
including prcvisions for development of the pool on 80 acre pro-
ration units, and in support thereof states: \
1. That the applicant, MIDWEST OIL CORPORATION, is
now in the process of completing igs’LLE State Well No. 1 in
the Northwest quarter, Southwest quarter of Section 14, Township
10 South, Range 33 East, N.M.P.M., Lea County, New Mexlco. ‘Com-
pletion of this well will be attempted in the Bough "D" section
of the Pennsylvanian formation with perforation at an approxi-
mate depth of from 9.782 to 9,786 feet. Should completion in
this zone be nonproductive, completion will be attempted in the
Bough "A" zone. ,
2. Due to the location of the subject well, approxi-
mately midway between the Lane and South Lane pools, and due to
the known structure of this area, the subject well is anftici-
pated to produce at rates comparable to those of wells in the

South Lane pool.




Accordingly, applicant desires to have established special rules
and regulations for this pool at an early date in its develop-
ment, which rules shouid‘prOVide for BO-acre proration units.

3. That the applicant belleves that a better spacing
pattern can be obtained and that the ultimate recovery of oil
from the pool will be enhanced by well location requirements in
the special rules and regulations regulring the original well
on each 80-acre unit to be located either in the Northwest or
the Southeast quarter of the quarter section in which the well
1s located. (

4. That inasmuch as limited information concerning
the reservoir characteristics of this pool will be available
‘at the hegring of this matter, applicant requests that the
speclial rules and regulations adopted for this pool be on a
temporary one year basis, at the end of which time apblicant
and other interested parties should be permitted to appear and
present additional evidence concerning the pool characteristics.

| WHEREFORE, MIDWEST OIL CORPORATION requests that this
matter be set down for hearing before the Commission, or one of
i1ts Examiners, and that followlng sald hearing an Order be
entered by the Commission creating the new oil pool and establi-
shing temporary special rules and regulatiohs as set forth in
this application.

SETH, MONTGOMERY, FEDERICI & ANDREWS

o fobanef A Mhorres_

Attorneys for Midwest 011
Corporation
Santa Fe, New Mexico
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DOCKET: EXAMINER !EARINC - WEDNESDAY - OCTOBER 9, 1963

9:00 A. M, - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE RLUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, examiner, or Daniel S. Nutter
as alternate examiner:

CASE 2888 (Continggd from the September 4, 1963 examiner hearing)

YT S
/7.

Application of the British American 0il Producing Company for a unit
agreement, Lea County, New Mexico, Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks approval of the Jalmat Deep Unit Area domprising 10,568.81
acres of State land in Townships 21 and 22 Scuth, Range 35 East, Lea
County, New Mexico.

.. GASE 29035: (Continued from the September 25, 1963 examiner hearing)

Application of Coastal States Gas Producing Company £or a dus) com-
pletion, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks approval of the dual completion (conventional) of its Gulf State
Well No. 1, located in Unit F of Section 20, Township 17 South, Range
36 East, Lea Gounty, New Mexico, to produce oil from the Double-A Abo
Pool and an undesignated Lower Leonard pool through parallel strings
of tubing.

CASE 2907: (Continued frcm the September 25, 1963 examiner hearing;-

Application of Penroc 0Oil Corporation for compulsory pooling, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause; seeks an
order force-pooling all mineral interests in the Indian Hills-Upper
‘Pennsylvanian Gas Pool underlying Section 19,; Township 21 South, Range
24 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 2908: (Continued from the September 25, 1963 examiner hearing)

Application of Penroc 0il Corporation for compulsory pooling, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled ¢ause, seeks an
order force-pooling 21l mineral interests in the Morrow Section of
the Fennsylvanian formation underlying Section 19, Township 21 South,
Range 24 East, Indian Hills Field, Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 2910: (Continued from the September 25, 1963 examiner hearing)

Application of Big (6) Drilling Company for extension of an existing
oil pool and special pool rules, Lea County, New Mexico, Applicant,

in the above-styled cause, seeks the extension of the Scharb Bone
Spring Oil Pocl to comprise the W/2 of Section 5, all of Section 6,

and the N/2 of Section 7, Township 19 South, Range 35 East, Lea County,
New Mexico, and for special rules therefor, including 80-acre spacing
and proration units to comprise any two contiguous 40-acre tracts, and
for fixed well locations.



CASE 2912:

,,,,,,, o _  CASE 2913:

'CASE 2660:

In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Commission
on its own motion fo permit Francis L. Harvey & Capital Counissllors
and all other interested parties to appear and show cause why the
Francis L. Harvey & Capital Counsellors Bunce-Federal Well No. 1,
located 1586 feet from the North line and 1503 feet from the East

line of Section 19, Township 29 North, Range 10 West, San Juan County,

- New Mexico, should not be plugged in accordance with a Commission-

approved plugging program.

In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Commission
on its own motion to permit Tamanaco 0il Company and all other interest-
ed parties to appear and show cause why the Tamanaco El Poso Ranch Well
No. 11, located 680 feet from the South line and 2080 feet from the
West line of Section 1ll; the Tamanaco Pound Ranch Well No. 14 located
740 feet from the North line and 1850 feet from the West line of Sec-
tion 14, and the Tamanaco Pound Ranch Well No. 27 located 330 feet

from the North line and 1501 feet from the East line of Section 27,

all in Township 28 North, Range 1 East, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico,
should not be plugged in accordance with a Commission-approved plugging
program.

Application of Gulf 0il Corporation for a non-standard-gas proration
unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-stylad cause,
seeks approval of a 280 acre non-standard gas proration unit comprising
the NW/4, W/2 NE/4 and NW/4 SE/4 of Section 29, Township 23 South,
Range 37 East, Jalmat Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to be dedicated
to its C. E, LaMunyon Well No. 4, lccated in Unit D of said Section 29.

(Reopened) In the matter of Case No. 2660 being reopened pursuant to the

provisions of Order No. R-2348, which order established temporary 80-
acre proration units for the Middle Lane-Per~nsylvanian Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico, for a period of one year. All interested parties may appear
and show cause why said pool should not be developed on %40-acre pro-
ration units.

(Reopened) In the matter of Case No. 2678 being reopened pursuant to pro-

C;:E\2678:

CASE 2659:

visions of Order No. R-2359, which order established temporary 160-
acre proration units for the East Saunders Permo-Pennsylvanian Pool,
Lea County, New Mexico, for a period of one year. All interested
parties may appear and show cause why said pool should not be developed
on 40-acre proration units.

(Reopened) In the matter of the Case No. 2659 being reopened pursuant to

CASE 2658:

the provisions of Order No. R-2347, which order established temporary
80-acre proration units for the North Bagley-Wolfcamp Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico, for a period of one year. All interested parties may appear
and show .cause why said pool should not be developed on 40-acre pro-
ration units.

(Reopened) In the matter of Case 2658 being reopened pursuant to the pro-

visions of Order No. R-2346, which order established temporary 80-acre
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CASE 2914:

CASE 2915:

proration units for the North Bagley-Upper Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea
County, New Mexico, for a period of one year. All interestéd parties
may appear and show cause why said pool should not be developed on 40-
acre proration units.

Application of Humble 0Oil & Refining Company for an exception to Rule
107 (d} 1, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks authority to produce oil from the Gallup formation through
4%-inch casing without tubing from its Navajo Tribe Tract 12 Well No.
1, located in Unit B of Section 19, Township 29 North, Range 15 West,
San Juan County, New Mexico. ,

Application of Franco Western 0il Company for a unit agreement, Eddy
County, New Mexiro. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approv-
zl of the South Seven Rivers Unit Area comprising 4,480 acres, more or
less, of State. Federal and Fee lands in Township 20 South, Ranges 24
and 25 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.



GOVERNOR
EDWIN L. MECHEM
CHAIRMAN

© il Eonserbation Commigsion

;| LAND COMMISSIONER ¥ \}ﬁ. STATE GEOLOGIST
DR 3. JOHNNY WALXER 1 * A. L. PORTER, JR.
; XS 3 3ECRETARY - DIRECTOR -
MEMBER 'QEN::!JY
Tt

*, 0. DOX 879
SANTA FE

Qctobhar 25, 1962

- Re: C No.
MNr. Richard S. Morris ase No.__ 2660

Seth, Montgomery, Pederici & Andrews Order Fo. R-2348
Attorneys at Law Applicant:
Box 528

Dear Sir: | DOM;

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced
Commigsion order recently entered in the subject case.

Midwest 011l cor:pc:ati.on

Very truly yours,

ALz .

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

ix/

Carbon copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC x

Artesia OCC
Aztec OCC .

OTHER
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Docket No. 30-64

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - THURSDAY - NOVEMBER 12, 1964

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMM1SSION CONFERENCE RODM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The,fgllowing cases will be heard before Daniel S, Nutter, Examiner, or Elvis A. Utz,

CASE 3129:

CASE 3138:

,Alternate Examiner.

(Continued from the October 13, 1964 Exeminer Hearing).
Application of Shell Oil Company for a unit agreement, Lea County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval
of the West Wilson Deep Unit Area comprising 3360 acres, more or
less, of State and Fee lands in Township 21 South, Range 34 East,
Lea County, New Mexico.

In the matter of the hearing called by the 0Oil Conservation Commission

unon its own motion to consider exempting certain oil pools in Lea,
Chaves, Roosevelt and Eddy Couniies, New Mexico, from the gas-oil ratio
testing requirements of Rule 301 of the Commission Rules and Regulations.
The following pools will be considered for exemption:

ARTESIA DISTRICT

Atoka-San Andres
Atoka -Grayburg
Benson-Yates, East

Bitter Lakes-San Andres, South
Bitter Lakes-San Andres, West

Brown, Q. Gbr.

Brushy Draw-Delaware
Canyon-Wolfcamp
Carlsbad-Delaware

Cass Draw-Delaware

Cave (Gbr.)

Case-San Andres, West
Cedar Lake-Cisco

Chisum-Devonian

Corral Canyon-Delaware

Cotton Draw-Brushy Canyon
Coyote-Queen

Dark Canyon-Delaware
Dayton-Abo
Dayton-Grayburg, East
Dayton-San Andres, West
Diablo-San Andres

Dog Canyon-Grayburg

Dos Hermanos, Yates-Seven
Rivers

Eagle Creek-San Andres
Empire Paddock

Empire-Yates-Seven Rivers, E.

Four Mile Draw-San Andres
Fren Paddock
Hackberry-Seven Rivers
Hackberry-Yates, North

L. E. Ranch-San Andres

Leo-Queen-Grayburg, South
Leslie Spring-San Andres
Linda-San Andres

Loco Hills-San Andres, South
Logan Draw-San Andres
Malaga-Delaware '
McMillan Seven Rivers-Queen, East
Millman-Seven Rivers, East
Palmillo-Seven Rivers
Parallel-Delaware
Pecos-Delaware

Pecos-San Andres

Penasco-San Andres
Penasco-Wolfcamp

Quahada Ridge-Delaware

Red Hills- Yates

Red Lake-Queen-Grayburg, East

‘Red Lake-Seven Rivers, South

Remuda -Wolfcamp

Round Tank-San Andres
Saladar-Yates

Sand Tank-Queen
Shugart-Bone Springs
Shugart-Wolfcamp

Square Lake Grayburg-San Andres, North
Sulphate, Draw-Delaware

Twin Lakes-Devonian

U. S. Delaware

Welch-Delaware

White Ranch Siluro-Devonian

White Ranch-Devonian, West
Windmill-San Andres
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November 12 Examinec Hearing

CASE 3139:

CASE 3140:

CASE 3141:

HOBBS DISIRICT

Baish-Wolfcamp, North
Baum-Wolfcamp

Bishop Canyon-Queen
Bowers -Seven Rivers
Caprock-wolfcamp, East
CLR-San Andres
Corbin-Queen, South
Corbin-Yates
Crossroads-Mississippian
Crossroads-San Andres, West
Dollarhide-Queen
Dubtin-Devonian
Echols-Devonian, East

Echeols-Devonian, North
Edson-Pennsylvanian
Elliott-Abo

Field Ranch-Wolfcamp
Gladiola-Wolfcamp, South
Hume -Queen

Hume -Queen, West
Jenkins-Devonian
Jenkins-San Andres
King-Wolfcamp
Lea-Yates
Littman-8an Andres
Lone-Wolfcamp
Lovington-San Andres
Lovington-San Andres, West
Lynch-Yates, Middle
Pearl-Pennsylvanian

- Querecho Plains-Bone Springs

Querecho Plains-Delaware
Querecho Plains-Yates
Teague-Devonian
Teague-Ellenburger

Teague Simpson

Warren-Abo
Williams-Pennsylvanian, North
Young-San Andres

Application of Shell Oil Companry for a dual completion and a non-standard

gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico.

Applicant, in the above-

styled cause, seeks approval of a 160-acre non-standard gas proration
unit comprising the S$/2 SW/4, NE/4 SW/4, and SW/4 SE/4 of Section 3,
Township 21 South, Range 37 East, Tubb Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico,
to be dedicated to its Livingston Well No. 7 located in Unit V of said

Section 3... Applicant'further seeks approval of said well as a dual com-
pletion (conventional) to produce oil from the Drinkard Pool through
2-3/8 inch tubing and to produce gas from the Tubb Gas Pool through the

casing-tubing annulus,

Application of Caulkins 0il Company for a non-standard location and a

dual completion, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico.

Applicant, in the above-

styled cause, seeks approval of an unorthodox location for its Breech
B Well No. PD-123 to be located 700 feet from the North line and 1800
feet from the East line of Section 7, Township 26 North, Range 6 West,

Rio Arriba County, New Mexico.

Applicant further seeks authority to

complete said well as a dual completion (conventiondal) to produce gas
from the South Blanco-Pictured Cliffs Pool through 1-1/4 inch tubing and
to produce gas from the Basin-Dakots Gas Pecl througih 2-3/8 inch tubing.

Application of Caulkins 0il Company for a ron-standard location and a

dual completion, Rio Arriba- lounty, New Mexico,

Applicant, in the above-

styled cause, seeks approval of an unorthodox location for its Breech
C Well No. D-144 to be located 990 feet from the North line and 1,090
feet from the East line of Section 12, Township 26 North, Range 6 West,

Rio Arriba County, New Mexico.

Applicant further seeks authority to

complete said well as a dual completion (conventional) to produce oil
from the South Blanco-Tocito Pool through 2-3/8 inch tubing and to pro-
duce gas from the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool through 1-1/4 inch tubing.
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CASE 3142:

Examiner Hearing

Application of N. B. Hunt for a non-standard proration unit, Lea County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above- styled cause, seeks approval of

a 280-acre non-standard gas proration unit comprising the SW/4, W/2 SE/4,
and SE/4 SE/4 of Section 21, Township 21 South, Range 37 .East, Eumont

'~ Gas Pool, Lea County, New be1co to be dedicated to his Wantz Well No.

CASE 3143:

CASE 3144:

CASE 3145:

e

./<

5. CASE 2660:

2 located in Unit L of said Section 21. 1In the event all of said
acreage is hot approved for said Well No. 2, applicant seeks approval

of another non-standard unit comprising the remaining acreage to be
Hnﬂ{nnfar] o Hse [Jcnl—» Ua’l Mn‘ l in 11—-40— A AC AmdA cnn.-l-\—s 21

P AN W LAV Sk

~Application of Texaco Inc. for a dual completion, Lea County, New Mexico.

Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to complete its

H. H. Harris Well No. 2 located in Unit O of Section 35, Township 12
South, Range 38 East, Lea County, New Mexico, as a dual completion (coin-
bxnﬁtiea‘ te produce oil from the Bronco Wolfcamp Pool through 2-7/8
inch casing and to produce oil from the Bronco Siluro- Devonian Pool
through tubing in a parallel string of 3-1/2 inch casing cememted in

a common well bore.

Application of Texaco Inc. for force-pooling, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order force-pooling
all mineral interests in the Drinkard Pool underlying the SE/4 of the
SW/4 of Section 17, Township 22 South, Range 38 East, Lea County, New
Mexico.

Application of Sunray DX 0il Company for a dual completion and salt
water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks authority to complete its State ™AS"™ Well No. 1 located’

in Unit G of Section 29, Township 11 South, Range 33 East, Lea County,
New Mexico, as a dual complet1on to produce oil from the Pennsylvanian
formation through tubing and to dispose of produced salt water down

the production-intermedifate casing annulus into the San Andres, Glorieta,

(Reopened and continued from the October 28th Examiner Hearing)

In the matter of Case No. 2660 being reopened pursuant to the provisions
of Order No. R-2348-A, which continued the original order establishing
80-acre proration units for the Middle Lane-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea
County, New Mexico, for an additional year. All interested parties may
appear and show cause why said pool should not be developed on 40-acre
proration units.

-



QOVERNOR
JACK M. CAMPBELL
OHAIRMAN

State of Netn Mexico
@dﬂnnsetﬁatmn@mmm

JOMHNNY WALKER STATE BEDLDGISY
“e HMEMBER ’ S S A L. PORTER, J&
SEORETARY - DIRECTOR
A O SOX 871
BANTA FE

‘October 30, 1963

: Ras Case 'O. 2660 -
aﬂw
Mr. Richard Morris Order ¥o

Seth, Montgomery, Federici & mm Applicant:
Attorneys at Law

Post Office Box §28 DOCKET M. {LED ,ho ned (Midwest 0il
Santa Fe, Mew Mexico NS4S
Dear Six

_ mmum; are feopi.u of the M-nw
Ccamission ordar roeuuy entered in the subject cm

Very truly yours,

e, Q

A. L. PORTER, Jr.

Secretary-Director
ix/
Carbon ocopy of order also sent to:
Bokbs OCC
u-mnoeq
Astec 0CC

M' Mr. Jason Xellahin
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DOCKET No. 33-64

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - “'UESDAY - DECEMBER 15, 1964

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CO.FERENCE ROOM, STATE LAND OFFICE

BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S, Nutter, Examiner, or Elvis A.
Utz, Alternate Examiner: e

CASE 3154:

CASE 3155:

CASE 3163:

CASE 3165:

CASE 3165:

CASE 3166:

(Continued from the November 24th examiner hearing)

Application of Atlantic Refining Company for a unit agreement,
Eddy County, New Mexico, Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks approval of the Culwin Queen Unit Area comprising 820
acres, more or less, of State and Federal lands in Townships 18
and 19 South, Ranges 30 and 31 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

(Continued from the November 24 examiner hearing) .
Application of Atlantic Refining Company for a waterflood project,
Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks authority te institute a waterflood project in the Shugart
Pool in its Culwin Queen Unit Area by the injection of water into
the Gueen formation through six injection wells in Section 36,
Township 18 South, Range 30 East, Section 31, Township 18 South,
Range 31 East, Section 1, Township 19 South, Range 30 East, and
Section 6, Township 19 South, Range 31 East. Eddy County, New
Mexico.

Application of 'Gulf Oil Corporation for a non-standard gas pro-
fat;gn unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks approval of a 120-acre non-standard gas pro-
ration unit comprising the E/2 SE/4 of Section 28, and the NE/4
NE/4 of Section 33, Township 21 South, Range 37 East, Blinebry Gas
Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Said-unit to be dedicated to its

J. N. Carson Well No. 6 located in Unit P of said Section 28.
Application of -Culf 0il Corporation for a waterflood expansicn,

Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks

- o~
TN

~ authority to expand its W. A. Ramsay (NCT-A) waterflood project,

South Eunice Pool, to include one additional water injection well
to be located approximately 1320 feet from the South and West lines
of Section 34, Township 21 South, Range 36 East, Lea County, New
Mexico.

Application of Sam Boren & Major & Giebel Oils for a non-standard
proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicants, in the above-
styled cause, seek approval of a 104.18 acre non-standard oil pro-
ration unit comprising all of lots 1 and 2 of Section 1, Township
11 South, Range 33 East, South Lane Pool, Lea County, New Mexico,
to be dedicated to a well to be drilled within 150 feet of the
center of said lot 1.

Application of Tenneco Oil Company for four non-standard proration
units, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks the approval of the following four non-standard oil proration
units in the South Lane Pool:

Unit No. 1, 93.61 acres comprising the E/2 SE/4 and Lot 1 of Section
6, dedicated to applicant's State "E" Well No. 1 located in Unit P
of Section 63

Unit No. 2, 93.24 acres comprising the W/2 SE/4 and Lot 2 of Section

6, dedicated to applicant's State ME™ Well No. 2 located in Unit J
of Seetian A
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December 15th Examiner Hearing

CASE 3167:

CASE 3168:

CASE 3169:

CASE 3170:

CASE 3171:

CASE 3172::

CASE 3173:

Unit No. 3, 92.87 acres comprising the E/2 SW/4 and Lot 3 of Section
6, dedicated to applicant's State "F" Well No. 1 located in Unit K
of Section 63

Unit No. 4, 81.76 acres comprising Lots &, 5, and 6 of Section 6,
dedicated to a well to be drilled 100 feet North of the center of
Lot 5 of Section 6, all in Township 11 South, Range 34 East,

Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of IMC Drilling -Mud, a division of International Minerals
and Chemical Corporation for an amendment of Rule 107. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks an amendment to Rule 107 of the Com-
mission Rules and Regulations to provide an administrative procedure
whereby oil-base casing packing material could be used in lieu of a
portion of the portland cement normally used in comenting o2il well
casing.

Application of Jake L. Hamon for salt water disposal, Lea County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority
to dispose of produced salt water into the San Andres, Glorieta

9000 feet in its Fannye M. Holloway Well No. 1 located in Unit B of
Section 13, Township 17 South, Range 38 East, South Knowles Devonian

.Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

Applicati&n of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for force-pooling,
San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks an order force-pooling all mineral interests in the Basin
Dakota Pool underlying the E/2 of Section 14, Towaship 29 North,
Range 11 West, San Juan County, New Mexico.

dpplication of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for force-pooling,
San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks an order force-pooling all mineral interests in the Basin
Dakota Pool underlying the E/2 of Section 8, Township 30 North, Range
13 West, San Juan County, New Mexico.

Application of Fan American Petroleum Corporation for force-pooling,
San Juan County, New Mexico., Applicant, in the zbove-stylad cause,
seeks an order force-pooling all mineral interests in the Basin
Dakota Pool underlying the S/2 of Section 23, Township 29 North,
Range 11 West, San Juan County, New Mexico.

Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for force-pooling,
San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks an order force-pooling all mineral interests in the Basin
Dakota Pool underlying the S/2 of Section 21, Township 29 North,
Range 10 West, San Juan County, New Mexico.

Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for force-pooling,
San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks an order force-pooling all mineral interests in the Basin
Dakota Pool underlying the S8/2 of Section 31, Township 30 North,
Range 12 West, San Juan County, New Mexico.



Dakota Pool underlying the N/2 of Section 28, Township 29 North,
Range 10 West; San Juan County, New Mexico.

CASE 3175: Application of Fan American Petroleum Corporation for an amendment
- ‘ of Order No. R-2424, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks an amendment to Order No. R-2424, Special
Pool Rules for Fowler Blinebry Pool to provide a limiting gas-oil
ratio for oil wells in said pool of 6000 cubic feet of gas per
barrel of oil.

: CASE 3176: Application of Texaco Inc. for a triple completion, Lea County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval
of the triple completion (tubingless) of its C. C. Fristoe "b"
(NCT-2) Well No. 9, located in Unit C of Section 35, Township 24
South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, to produce oil from
the Langlie Mattix, Justis Blinebry and North Justis Tubb-Drinkard
Eools through 2-7/8 inch casing cemented in a common wellbore.

CASE 3177: Application of Sinclair il & Gas Company for an amendment of
Order No. R-1148, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks an amendment of.Order No. R-1148, which order
authorized a 160-acre non-standard Tubb gas pool proration unit
comprising the W/2 SW/4, SE/4 SW/4, and SW/4 SE/4 of Section 26,
Township 21 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, to be
dedicated to its J. R. Cone Well No. 1 located in Unit M of said
Section 26, Applicant seeks the rededication of -said unit and
the allowable accrued thereto to its J R. Cone Well No. 2 located
in Unit L of said Section 26.

CASE 3178: Application of Shell 0il Company for a unit agreement, Chaves
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval of the Comanche (San Andres) A Unit Area coprising
16,895 acres, more or less, of Federal, State and Fee lands in
Townships 6 and 7 South, Ranges 25 and 26 East, Chaves County,
New Mexico.

CASE 3179: Application of Shell Oil Company for a unit agreement, Chaves County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval
of the Comanche (San Andres} B Unit Area comprising 20,456 acres,
more or less, of Federal, State and Fee lands in Township 7 South,
Range 26 East, Chaves County, New Mexico.

-3 - .
December 15th Examlner Hearing
CASE 3174: Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for force-pooling,
San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks an order force-pooling all mineral interests in the Basin ‘

ETINPAONEN
(AT

CASE 3180: Application of Shell Oil Company for a unit agreement, Chaves County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval
Z of the Comanche (San Andres) C Unit Area comprising 15,081 acres,
i more or less, of Federal, State and Fee lands in Townships 7 and 8.
? South, Range 25 East, Chaves County, New Mexico.

CASE 3181: Application of Shell Oil Company for a unit agreement, Chaves County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval
of the Comanche (San Andres) D Unit Area comprising 15,925 ac=es,
more or less, of Federal, State and Fee lands in Township 8 South,
Ranges 25 and 26 East, Chaves County, New Mexico.
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December 1S5th Examiner Hearing

CASE 3182:

CASE 3183:

CASE 2660:

CASE 3184:

Application of Shell 0Oil Company for a unit agreement, Chaves
County, New Mexico. Aiplicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval of the Comanche (San Andres) E Unit Area comprising
12,323 acres, more or less, of Federal, State and Fee lands in
Townships 8 and 9 South, Range 25 East, Chaves County, New Mexico.

Application of Shell 0il Company for a unit agreement, Chaves
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval of the Comanche (San ‘adndtres) F Unit Area comprising
22,049 acres, more or less, of Federal, State and Fee lands in
Townships 8 and 9 South, Ranges 25 and 26 East, Chaves County,

-New Mexico.

(Reopéned and continued from the November 12, 1964 examiner hearing)
In the matter of Case No. 2660 being reopened pursuant to the pro-
visions ©f Order No. R-2348-A, which continued the original order
establishing 80-acre proration units for the tiddle Lane-Pennsyl-
vanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, for an additional year. All
interested parties may appear and show cause why said pool should
not be developed on 40-acre proration units. Midwest 0il Corpora-
tion aiso requests that the Middle Lane-Pennsyivanian Fool Rules,
in addition to being made permanent, be amended to provide the
definition of the vertical limits of said pool and the deletion of
the fixed well location requirements as provided by said Order No.
R-2348.

Application of Benson-Montin-Greer Drilling Corporation for an
amendment of Order No. R-2565, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an amendment of Order
No. R-2565 to permit the shutting-in of wells for interference
tests, to permit the accumulation and transfer of back allowables
for said shut-in wells, and to permit a transfer well to produce
its own allowable plus a transferred allowable up to 100% of 1
top unit allowable for the Puerto Chiquito-Gallup Oil Pool at
anytime during the period of one year after the original assign-
ment of said allowable.
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&E Mr. D. S. Nutter
. New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
State Land Office Building
Santa Fe, New Mexico
i [
Case No. 2660
Order N R-2348-A

Middle Lane Pennsylvanian Pool

Y [
Lea County; Hew Ma

Dear Sir:

In the matter of Case No. 2660 which is to be re-opened to ;
consider the temporary establishment of 80 acre proration units '
by Order No. R-2348-A, Midwest 0il Gorporation respectfully re-
quests a continuance to a later date and also requests that the
scope of this hearing be broadened to provide for the consider-
ation of the following items.

i 1. The establishment of 80 acre proratiom units,

2. The deletion of fixed well location requirements as
provided for by Order No. R-2348,

3. The definition of vertical limits.
4. The establishment of permanent rules.
-Simce a contipuance iz raquestad only to provide for the

discussion of additional rules it is our desire that it be re-
scheduled at the earliest possible date available on your docket.

Thank you for the consideration and instructions which you
have given us in this matter.

Very truly yours, DOCKET MAILED

- l R} Gleblew, (7564

i ~ C. F. Qualia /
g District Production Superintenden;jé;;éi:/

§ CCQ:vE
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CHAIRMAN

LAND COMM ISBIONER
L B JONNNY WALXER

December 28,

Mr. Richard §. Morris
Seth, Montgomery, Pederici &
: - Andrews ‘
: Attorneys at Law -
‘ Post Office Box 2307
' Santa Fe, New Mexico

_ o o

Case ¥a.

JACK M. CAMPSELL.

STATE QECADGIST
A L PORTER, JR.

1964

—~z660—
Order Mo,
Applicant: “.'!!. 45-5

MIDWEST OIL CORP.

_ thhmtwmpiuottmmw
mmm,»mnmuwmem. :

Very truly yonrs.

ARy,

A. L. PORTER, .7:.
Secretary-Director
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Dec. 21, 1964

/?? BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
- OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

CF Subj.
IN, TRE. MAT'TER . OF. THE. HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:
i y CASE No. 2660

Order No. R-_2348-B

: APPLICATION OF MIDWEST OIL CORPORATION .
: - FOR THE CREATION OF A NEW OIL POOL AND L

FOR THE ESTABLISHMENT OF TEMPORARY -~ . 4
SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS, LEA | ke

COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on
December 15, 1964 , at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner

WY el e A IIIZ -
NOW, on this day of _ December, 1964 , the Commission,

a quorum being present, having conSidered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premises, ' y

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been'ﬁiven as required'by

law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subiject
matter thereof.

(2) That by Order No. R-2348, dated October 25, 1962, tem-

porary Special Rules énd Requlations were promulgated for the

(3) That by Order No. R-2348-A, dated October 20, 1963,
said teﬁggggry Special RulesAand Reghlations were continued in
full force and effect for an additional one-year period.

(4) That pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-2348-A,
this case was reopened to allow the operators in the subject pool

to appear and show cause why the Middle Lane-Pennsylvanian Pool

should not be developed on 40-acre proration units.
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;igE No. 2660

Order No. R-2348-B

(5) That the applicangé also seekSamendment of the Special

Rules and Regulations for the Middle Lane-Pennsylvanian Pool to

delete the requirement that wells be located in the NW/4 or the

SE/4’6f a governmental quarter section.

(6) That due to the limited size of the subject pool and

the erratic nature of the Pennsylvanian formation in this area,

the Special Rules and Regulations should be amended as proposed

by the applic_:apffj

(7) That the evidence establishes that one well in the

Middle Lane-Pennsyivgnian Pool éan efficiently and economically

drain and develop 80 acres.

(8) That the Special Rules and Regqulations promulgated by
aQNno.R-23948-A,

OrdergNo. R-23484 as amended by this prder, will afford to the ownd

of each properf& in the pool the opportunity to produce his just

and equitable share of the o0il in the pool.

(9) That to prevent the economic loss caused by the drill-

ing of unnecessary wells, to avoid the augmentation of risk

arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells, to

prevent reduced recovery which might result from the drilling of

too few wells, and to otherwise prevent waste and protect cor-

relative rights, the Special Rules _and Requlations promulgated by

aR NoR-o3v8- A,

Order3No. R-23484 as amended by this order, should be continued

in full force and effect until further'order of the Commission.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That Rule 4 of the Special Rules and Regulations
governing the Middle Lane-Pennsylvanian Pool promulgated by
Orders No. R-2348 and No. R-2348-A is hereby amended to read
in its entirety as follows: h
RULE 4. Each well shall be located no nearer than 330

feet to any governmental quarter-quarter section or lot line.




——

-

-3-
j _ CASE No. 2660 :
Order No. R-2348-B -

(2) That the Special Rules and Regulations governing the
Middle Lane-Pennsylvanian Pool promulgated by Orders No. R-2348
aﬁd No. R-2348-A, as amended by this order, are hereby continugd
in full force and effect until further order of the Commission.

(3) That juriséiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-
sary.

: - DONE at ‘Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein~
: above designated.




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

'Iﬂ THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
‘CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATIONR
ICOMMISSIOR OF MEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

' CABE No. 2660

1 Order No. R-2348

Aprmcauon OF MIDWEST OIL CORPORATION
iPOR TME CREATION OF A NEW OIL POOL ARD
{rOm THE RSTABLISEMENT OF TRMPORARY |
SPECIAL RULES AND REGUIATIONS, LEA ;
CouNTY, WEW MEXICO. :
i

h ORDER OF THE CUMMISSICS
Wt ;
:! 1

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o’clock a.m. on §
30ctob.t 10, 1962, at sSanta Fe, New Mexico, before Daniel S. Nutter;
| Bxaminer duly appointed by the 0il Conservaticn Commission of New |
'luuico. hereinafter referrxed to ag the “Commission,” in accomance
'\d.th Ruale i2l4 of the Cosmission Rules and Regulations.

WOW, om this_2°th  aay of october, 1962, ithe COu-:Lssion,
'8 quorum being present, having considexred the application, the

% ;
§ovidonce adduced, and the recosmendations of the Examiner, ‘
J {

:Danisl 8. Natter, and baing fully advised in the premises,

FIRDG:
=: (1) That due public notice having been given as required by,
!law, the Cosmission has jurisdiction of this cawse and the suhjact;

'iuttter thereof.
" (2) That a mew oil pool for Pemnsylvanian production should!

e A

ab‘ cxeated and designated the Middle YLane~Penmsylvanian Pool.

{pool was discovered by the Midwest Oil Corporation Louisiana State
uwell No,. 1, located in Unit i, Sectica 14, Tounshipy 10 conth. Ranagd
133 Rust, NMPM. Ia=a County, Sew Nexico. The top of the pa:forauons
fj is at 9782 feet.

) (3) That Midwest Oil Corporation seeks tha promulgatiom of
tanporazy special rules and regulations for the Niddle Iane-
! pannaylvanian Pool to provide for 80-acre proration units and

‘f:i.xed wall location requirements.

(4) That the evidence presented concerning the reservoir

icharactaristics Of the Middie lans-rannsyaivenisn Pool iunstifies

i the establishment of g0-acre proration units in said pool for a

; temporary one year-period.

i

i
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(5) That the evidence estabilshes that the Middle Lane-
Pennsylmun Pool can presently be efficiently and economically
,draj,nad on 80~-acre proration units.

{6) That the evidence establishes that the subject poo:l.

n shzmld ba developed with fixed well location requirewents in

*ordar to protect cor:alativo r.tqhts.

i {7) That during the one-year period in which this order
;will,he in effect, the applicant should gather all available

! information velative to drainage and recoverable reserves inm the
rsnbjoot pool.,

g {(8) That this case should be reopened at an examiner hear-
;w in October, 1963, at which time the opexators in the subject
i pool should appear and show by a preponderance of the evidence
5:why thn Niddle lans-Pennsylvanian Pool should not be developed
joh 40-acre proration units.

; IT_IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

] (1) That a new pool in Lea County, New Mexico, classified
ias am oil pool for Pennsylvanian production is hersby crsated and
idesignated as the Middle Iane-Pennavivanian Pool consisting of
-the following-described areas

; 0 3 33 B
i Sectiocn s wW/2

fﬁ Pemsylvanua PoO}l are hereby promulgated as follows, effective
§lovonbor 1, 1962,

SPECIAL RULIRS m REBGUIATIONS
FOR TER

RUIR ]. Bach well completed or recompleted in the Middle
i um-rmaylvanun Pool or in the pPennsylvanian formation within
onc mile of the Middle Iane-Pemnsylvanian rPool, and not nearer to
oz within the limits of ancther designated Pemnsylvanian pool
‘shall be spaced, drilled, operzted, and prorated in accordance
‘,uith the Special Rules and Regulations hereinafter set forth.

H V

i?

RULE 2. BEach well conpleted or recompleted in the iiddle
L_m-sannsylvaniaa #0001 sball be located on a unit containing 80
;acres, more or leas, which comsists of the N/2, 5/2, B/2, or W/2
'of a aingle governmental quarter section; provided, however, that
;nothing containad herein shall be construed as prohibiting the
tdrilling of 2 wsll on each of the quarter-quarter gections in
‘the unit.

(2} That special rules and regulations for the Middle Lane-!
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RUIE 3., For good cause shown, the Secretary-Directoxr may
‘grant an exception to the requirements of Rule 2 without notice
'and hearing when the applicatiaon is for a non~gtandard unit
icomprising a single quarter-quarter section or lot, All Opa:atore
! offgetting the proposed non-standard unit shall be notified of the:
4‘_-_5_.5_,”9_._0;4“-, hy registercd or certifiad pmail. and the application
'shall state that suc‘h notice has been furnished. The mrm:y- J
*Duector mhy approve the apolication 1f, after a period of 30 days,
ino offset opaerator has entered an obJection to the formatiom of f
smh aon-standard unit.

The allowable assigned to any such non-standard
unit shall bear the same ratio to a standard allowable in the :
_;uiddh Lane-Pennasvivanian Pool as the acreace in such non-aund-rd
‘unit bears to 80 acres. ‘

. Each wall drilled in the Middle Lane~Pennsylvanian _:
Dgg_)__ shall be located in the NW/4 or the SE/4 of a govarmmental
quarter section and shall not he located closer than 330 feet to ]
i govermmental gquarter-quarter gsection line. ;

: MR S5S. An 80-acre proratiom unit (79 through 81 acres) in
‘the Middle Lane-Pennsylvanian Pool shall be aszigned an 80-acre ‘
i poportional factor of 4.77 for allowable purposes, and in the'
-event there is more than one well on an 8§0-acre proration umit,
ithe operator may produce the allowable assigned to the unit from
tbc wells on the wnit in any propoxtion.

(3) That this cage shall be reopenad at an examiner mring
’u.n October, 1963, at which time the operators in the subject pool
imme =2-smear and show cause why the Middie um-Pmylmim FOOL
lahnuld not be developed on 40-acre proration units.

: (4) That any operator desiring to dedicate 80 acres to »
‘'well in the Middle Lane-Pennsylvanian Pool shall file a new Form
7c-128 with the Commigssion on or before November 1, 1962.

i (5) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
ontry of such furthexr orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

‘ DONE at Santa ¥Fe, Hew Mexico, on the day and year hetein-
ah:we dasignited

STATE OF REW MEXICO
OXIL COMSERVATION COMMISSION

Le pomn. Jx.,’ r & Secretary




"iElvis A, Utz, and being fully advised in the premises,

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

|IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

CALLED BY THE OIL COMSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NBW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF COMSIDERING:

CASE No. 2660
Ooxrder No, R~2348-A ;

APPLICATION OF MIDWRST OIL CORPORATION

YOR THE CREATION OF A MEW OIL POOL AND

FOR THE ESTABLISHNMAMT OF TRHFORARY ,
SPECIAL RULRS AND REGULATIONS, LEA .
COUWTY, MEW MEXICO. .

ER_OF SION

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on ‘
October 9, 1963, at santa Pe, Now Mexico, before Elvis A. Utz, ;
BExaminer duly appointed by the 0il Conservation Commission of New |
Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission," in accorxdance
with muie 1214 of the Commizsion Rules and Reguiations. ;

NOW, on thisa 30th day of October, 1563, the Commission,
a quorum being present, having considered the application, the
evidence adduced, and the recommsendations of the Examiner,

FINDS:
(1) 3hat due public notice having been given as required by

law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof. !

(2) That order No. R-2348 dated October 25, 1962, promulgated

ispacial Rules and Regulations for the Middle Lane-Pennsylvanian Ppodl

providing for 80-acre proration units and fixed well locations in
said pool. |

(3) That this case was reopened pursuant to the provisions ‘
of Order No. R-2348 to allow the operators in the subject pool to |

appoar and show cause why the Middle Lane-Pennsylvanian Pool shoul# :

not be dsvelopad on 40-acre proxation units.

{
Py o -

‘{%) That O wWells have besn Compiesed in the Bupjece Pool

since the issuance of Order No. R-2348s; that one well is present;ly:

drilling in the subject pool and should be completed in the near

'mureo




' CASE No. 2660
- order No. R—~2348~A

- (5) That Midwest Cil Corporation seeks extension of the
i Special Rules and Regulations for the Middle Lane-Pennsylvanian
- pool for an additional one-yaar period.

(6) That the Special Rules and Regulations governing the
i Middle Lane-Pennsylvanian Pool promulgated by Order No. R-2348
should be extendad for an additional period of time in order to
allow the operators in the subject pcol sufficient time to gather
i information concerning the reservoir characteristics of the pool. .

(7) That Hissom Drilling Company seaeks deletion of the ‘
fixed well location requirements of the special Rules and Regula-
tions governing the Middle Lane-Pennsylvanian Pool zs promulgated

[ SN N2AD
»y U&l&'& -v- t\—aa-vv-

(8) That the request for deletion of the fixed well loca-

ion requirements should be denied as said request is not within
he scope of thia hearing.

-~ ———————

4 58

1 u

i s RE_O '

| (1) That the Specizal Rules and Regulations for the Middle
Lane-Pannsylvanian Pool promulgated by Order No. R-2348 shall be
“ continued in full force and effect until further order of the

. Commamsion.,

(2) That the requast to delete the fixed well location
requirements from the Special Rules and Regulations for the
Middle lane-Pennsylvanian Pool is hereby denied.

(3) That this case shall be reopened at an examiner hearing
in October, 1964, at which time the operators in the subject pool .
may appear and show cause why the Middle Lane-~pPennsylvanian Pocl
should not be developed on 40-acre proration units.

(4) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the ;
: entry of such further ordexrs as the Commission may deem neceassary.

i NOAME md Oanén Pa Mow Moywydsan oo biua avr nwma wranw hawadw..
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF MEW MEXICO:

MATTER OF THE HEARING
BY THER OIL COMSERVATION
COMMISSION OF MEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURFOSER OF CONSIDERING:

T

CASE No. 2660
Oxdexr Ko. R-2348-B

FOR THE CREATION OF A NEW OIL 200L AND
roR ESTABLISHMENT OF TREMPORARY
SPECIAL ENLES AMD BREGULATIONE, LRA
COUNTY, NEW MEXICO, -
O - I ON

BY THE COMMIGEION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o’clock a.m. on December|
15, 1964, at SBanta Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A. Utz.

NOW, on this__238th day of December, 1964, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the recorxd,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premises,

FINDE

{1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof,

{2} That by Order No. R-2348, dated Octcber 25, 1962, tem-
poraxy Special Eules and Requlaticons wexre promuigated for the
Middle Lane-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

~ {3) That by Order Mo. R-~2348-A, dated October 30, 1963,
said temporary Special Rules and Regulations were continued in
full force and effect for an additional one-year period,

{4} That pursuant to the provisions of Order Mo. R-2348-A,
this case was reopened to allow the operators in the subject pool
to appear and show cause why the Middle Lane-Pennsylvanian Pool
should not be developed on 40-acre proration units.
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Ordeyr Mo. R=2348-B

(5) That the applicant Als© seeks amendment of the Special
Rules and Regulations for the Niddle lLane-Pennsylvanian Pool to
delete the requirement that welle be located in the WW/4 or the
ER/4 of a governmental quarter section.

(6) That due to the limited size of the subject pool and
the erratic nature of the Pemmsylvanian formation in this area,
the Snecial Pules 2nd Rsgulations snoculd be amended as proposed
by the applicant. '

{7} That the evidence establishes that one well in the
Middle Lane~Pennsvlvanian Pool can efficiently and economically
drain and develop 80 acres.

(8) TYhat the Special Rules and Regulations promulgated by
Ordexs No. R-2348 and No. R-2348-A, as amended Ly thiis order, will
afford to the ownexr of each property in the pool the opportunity
to produce his just and equitable share of the oil in the pool.

(9) That to prevent the economic loss caused by the drill-
ing of unnecessary wells, to avoid the augmentation of riek
arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells, to
prevent reduced recovery which might result from the drilling of
too few wells, and to otherwise prevent waste and protect cor-
relative rights, the Special Bules and Regulations promulgated by
Orders No. R-2348 and Mo. R-23545~A, as amended by this order, .
should be continued in full force and effect until further order
of the Commission.

(1) That Rule 4 of the Special Rules and Regulations govern
ing the Middle Lans-Psnnsylvanian Fcol promulgated by Orders Mo.
R-2348 and No. R-2248-A ie hereby amended to read in its entirety
as follows:

KX 4. Each well shall be located no nearer than 330 feet
to any governmsntal quarter-qguarter section or lot line,

(2) That the Special Rules and Regulations governing the
Kiddle Lane-Pennsylvanian Pool promulgated by Orders No. R-2348
and No., R-2348-A, as amended by this order, are hereby continued
in full force and effect until further order of the Commission.
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{3) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necas-~

sary.

DONE at Santa Fe, Mew Mexico, on the day and yeaxr hexein-
above deszignated.

esxr/

STATR OF NEW MEXICO
OIL COMSERVATIOR COMMISSION

\" b M Pl

ﬂ“‘“ feman
-

A, L. PORTER, ¥r., MNember & Secretary




LARE WOLFCAMP POOL
LEA COUNYTY, NEW MEXICO

n
v

DISCOVERY WELL: Sunray Mid-Continent New Mexico State No, 1

ORIGINAL BHP: 3516 PSI

ROTTOM HOLE PRESSURE HISTORY: See performance curves and tabulations

BHP AT DEPLETION: 2960 PSI

BUBBLE POINT OF LANF. WOLFCAMP CRUDE OIL: 3388 PSI

FORMATION VOLUME FACTOR OF LANE WOLFCAMP CRUDE OIL: 1,823

SPACING: 80 acres

RESERVOIR DATA AND INTERPRETATIONS: The relatively small decline in Bottom
Hole Pressure along with a decrease in
oil production accompanied by an in-
crease in water production indicates
that water drive was the primary source
of energy in this reservoir.

OIL RECOVERY: Nine wells were completed i{n this field and have produced an
accumulated volume of 1,015,160 barrels of oil for an average
of 112,800 barrels each. An examination of the loys of the
productive wells in the pool showed an average porosity zone
of 10,3 feet per well., Applying B0 acre drainage, the average
well had 324 acre feet of net pay. Dividing 824 tnto 112,800
gives an average of 137 barrels per acre foot recovery.

PRODUCTIVE LIFE OF FIELD: 5 years

| CASE NO._._ 2660

BEFORE EXAMINER NUTTER
Ol CONSERVATION COMMISSION
EXHIBIT NO. 7

]




MIDWEST LLE STAIE NO 1
DISCOVERY IN BOUGH "A'" ZONE

LOCATION: 660' FWL & 2310' FSL of Section 14, T-10-§, R-33-E, Lea County,

New Mexico.
COMPLETION INFORMATION: Set 5%'" casing at 9835' and cemented with 255 sax
of Incore cemeunt mixed with 265 sax of Dlamix “A".
Completion was attempted in the Bough "D'" Zone at
9782-86. Acidized with 250 gallons and swabbed
4% barrels of salt water per hour with no show of
o1l or gas. Squeeged perforations 9782-86 and per-
forated the Bough "AY Zone 9650-54 with 2 jet shots
per foot. Swabbed 15 barrels of fluid per hour, 20-
407, ofl. Bepgan installing gas lift equipment.

4

BOTTOM HOLE PRESSURE TEST: Original BHP of the Bough A" Zone was 3334 PS1

@ -5638 datum which 1s midpoint of perforations.
Date of pressure - September 28, 1962. If the
pressure is extrapolated back to ~5387 (datum of
Lane Pool pressures), it would be 3310 PSI.

8 BO plus 363 BW in 24

" POTENTTAL TRST: October 8, 1962 - gas lifted 94.
avity 458

1
hours. G,0.R. 1432, giav .0 dagrea (corrected)

¥

AVERAGE PORQSITY: 5.07% (9650-58 from core analysis)

AVERAGE PERMBABILITY: 14.99 MD (9650-58 from core analysis)

RESZRYOIR DATA AND INTERPRETATIOHS: What is called the Wolfcamp producing zoue

in the Lane Pool is cerralative to what Mid-
west calls {ts Bough "A" Zone in its discov-
ery well in Section 14, It is therefore felt
a fair assumption that the reservoir from
which Midwest's LLE State No. 1 is producing
will perform similar to the Lane Weolfcamp Pool.

ECONOMICS: An average development well drilled to 9850' should cost approximately

$162,000. Assuming the average well to have the same recovery as the
average well in the Lane Wolfcamp Pool - (112,800 barrels), the total
income per average well would be $233,496. Substracting the $162,000
cost to drill and equip the well, the net profit 1s $§71,496 per well.
It is hoped that more pay and wise and prudent development in this area
will result in better return per dollar {avested.

BEFORE EXAMINER NUTTER
RVATION CLMMISSION ey O G
Il CONSE ON CTmm 5 1o dee Lo C /

Sbne peecrtlteatice

-
4

W /2;/{»‘ S ,4,,[
EXHIBIT NO,

case No.____ 2660 = 49 /0




) LANE WOLFCAMP POOL
) . LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
’ PERFORMANCE HISTORY

OIL PROD. CUMULATIVE OIL WATER PROD, CUMULATIVE WATER B.H.P. (PSI)
YEAR MONTH NO. WELLS (bbls.) PROD. (bbls.) (bbls.) PROD, (bbls.) @ -5387
1955 Dec. 1 3,431 3,431 0 ) 0 3,516
b 1956 Jan, 1 4,687 ’ 8,118 0 0 3,512
Feb. 2 4,937 - 13,055 0 0 3,444
Mar. 2 5,570 18,625 0o . 0
Apr. 2 6,634 25,259 7,891 7,891 \ 3,487
May 2 7,039 32,298 0 7,891 N
b June 3 6,594 38,892 0 7,891 ' 3,479
July 3 10,398 49,290 10,339 18,230 3,494%
Aug. 3 10,345 59,635 10,580 28,810 3,463%
Sept. 5 12,514 72,149 1,400 30,210 3,440%
Oct. 5 20,113 92,262 7,000 37,210 3,428%
. Nov. 5 23,220 115,483 6,000 43,210
Dec. 5 20,962 136,444 9,788 52,998
‘ .
1957 Jan. 7 28,865 165,309 24,760 77,758 ,
feb. 7 32,524 138,233 25,472 103,231 1,341 .
Mar. 7 317,824 236,057 29,486 , 132,717 3,260
Apr. 7 37,310 273,367 30,076 162,793
May 7 36,654 310,021 30,421 193,214
June 7 30,143 340, 164 28,645 221,859 3,177
July 7 32,724 372,888 - 21,545 243,404
Aug. 7 32,184 405,072 28,905 272,309 3,165
Sept. . 8 32,482 437,554 21,089 293,398 3,214
Oct. 8 34,967 472,521 22,828 316,226
Nov. 9 31,842 504,363 25,237 341,463 A
. Dec. 9 33,236 537,599 19,769 361,232 3,032%
1958 Jaa 9 31,808 569,407 18,559 379,791
Feb. 9 25,442 594,849 26,527 406,318
Mar. 9 21,689 616,538 15,708 422,026 2,936
Apr. 9 24,393 640,931 37,127 459,153
May 9 23,876 664,807 39,509 498,662
June 8 18,486 683,293 12,154 510,816 2,977
July 7 20,667 703,960 28,491 539,307
’ Aug. 7 20,559 724,519 37,019 576,326 2,958
Sept. 7 19,836 744,355 32,723 609,049
L ~ Oct. 7 22,397 766,752 24,011 633,060
Nov. 7 21,518 788,270 21,716 654,776
‘Dec. 7 20,846 809,116 26,252 681,028
1959 Jan. 7 11,268 820,384 20,900 701,928
I ' Feb. 7 13,057 833,441 8,500 710,428
g ‘ Mar. 7 13,155 846,596 11,000 721,428 -
- Apr. 7 14,196 860,792 21,415 742,843
May 7 13,464 874,256 12,112 754,955
June 6 12,513 886,769 20,064 775,019
July 6 10,012 896,781 8,030 783,049
Aug. 5 13,871 910,652 16,591 799,640 2,960
Sept. 5 10, 540 921,192 12,625 812,265
Oct. 4 14,527 935,719 14,703 826,968
. Nov.. A 13,037 948,756 1,412 828,380
} Dec. 3 13,537 962,293 13,546 841,926
1960 Jan. 3 8,770 971,063 15,590 857,516
Feb. 3 7,508 978,571 16,419 873,935
Mar. 3 4,992 983,563 12,888 886,823
Apr. 3 4,425 987,988 19,189 906,012
May 3 1,874 989,862 21,760 927,772
June 3 2,149 992,011 22,016 949,788
July 3 2,218 994,229 24,097 973,885
Aug. 1 1,831 996,060 23,460 » , 2?1,232
Cant 1 1.8 : aqQe INK 1€ e7ce




1961

" 1962

* Average of two or more pressures

e

Oct.
Nov.
Dec.

Jan.
Feb.
Mar.
Apr.
May
Jurie
July
Aug.

Sept.

Oct.
Nov.
Dec.

Jan.
Feb.
Mar.
Apr.
May

June
July

—— e b e e e —

- p e R

CASE NC.

{ BEFORE EXAMINER NUTTER
OlL CONSERVAHDN C{r-1SSI0N
EXH5IT NO.

)

2660

P i

974
636

933
783
1,330
1,282
337
1,133
923
1,051
1,044
825
545
1,274

1,127
882
638
139

914 -

1,072
513

PPV RV

996, 205
997,179
997,815

998,748
999,531
1,000,861
1,002,143
1,003,080
1,004,213
1,005,136
1,006,187
1,007,231
1,008,056
1,008,601
1,009,875

1,011,002
1,011,884
1,012,522
1,012,661
1,013,575
1,014,647
1,015,160

[N

7,800
13,000

11,860
13,900
15,780

- 18,900

18, 100
16,900
15,500
16,000
21,200
31,000
22,500
31,000

3,100
27,000
30,000

7,000
38,600
30,000
26,000

1,012,920
).,020,720
1,033,720

1,045,580
1,059,480
1,075,260
1,094,160
1,112,260
1,129,160
1,144,660
1,160,660
1,181,860
1,212,860
1,235,360
1,266,360

1,269,460
1,296,460
1,326,460
1,333,460
1,372,060
1,402,060
1,428,060




LANE WOLFCAMP POOL
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
BOTTOM HOLE PRESSURE HISTORY
DATUM (-5387)

SUNRAY MID-CONT. SUNRAY MI1D-CONT, SUNRAY MID-CONT. SUNRAY MID-CONT.
STATE "'F" STATE "F" STATE "I" STATE "'I"
. DATE #1 #2 #1 #2

AZTEC OIL&GAS AZTEC OIL&GAS

STATE "LW"
#l

STATE "LW"
#2_

HUMBLE OIL & REFG. CO.

“STATE
#1

.-E.

12-12-55 3,516

1-30-56 3,512

2-25-56

4-17-56 3,487

6-9-56 3,479

7-1-56 , 3,479

7-11-56 3,510

8-3-56 : 3,514

8-7-56 3,412

9-3-56 . 3,405

9-12-56 . 3,426 ,

9-19-56

10-9-56 3,422 . 3,426 3,436
2-16-57 : 3,341

3-4-57 3,282 : 3,239
6-6-57 ”

8-4-57 3,167 3,163

9-19-57

12-6-57 3,020

12-14-57

3-18-58

6-20-58 _ 2,977

8-29-58 , | -
8-1-59 2,960 !

BEFORIEE EXAMINER NUTTER
OlL COMSERVATION CCMMISSION
__EXHIBIT NO. __ 6

CASE NO.___Z¢Eo

3y 489

3,177

2,958

3,214

3,045
2,936
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LOCATION:

COMPLETION INFORMATION: Set 5%" casing at 9835' and cemented with 265 sax

MIDWEST LLE STAIE NO. 1
DISCOVRRY IN BOUGH "A" ZONE

660" FWL & 2310' FSL of Section 14, T-10-S, R-33-E, Lea County,
New Mexico.

of Incore cement mixed with 265 sax of Diamix "A".
Completion was attempted in the Bough "D'" Zone 3zt
9782-86. Acidized with 250 gallons and swabbed

4% barrels of salt water per hour with no show of
0il or gas. Squeezed perforations 9782-86 and per-
forated the Bough "A' Zone 9650-54 with 2 jet shots
.per foot. Swabbed 15 barrels of fluid per hour, 20-
40% ©il. Began installing gas 1lift equipment.

BOTTOM HOLE PRESSURE TEST: Original BHP of the Bough 'A'" Zone was 3334 PSI \

POTERHNTIAL TRST: Octobér 8, 1962 - gas lifted 94.18 BO plus 368 BW {n 24

@ -5438 datum which is midpoint of perforations.
Date of pressnre - Septomber 28, 1562, 1L the
pressure is extrapolated back to -5387 (datum of

Lane Pool pressures), it would be 3310 PSI.

AVERAGE POROSITY: 5.0%Z (9650-58 from core analysis)

hours. G.0.R. 1432, gravity 45.0 degree (corrected)

AVERAGE PERMEABILITY: 14.99 MD (9650-58 from core analysis)

RESERVOIR DATA AND INTERPRETATIONS: What is called the Wolfcamp producing zone

ECONOMICS :

in the Lane Pool is correlative to what Mid-
west calls its Bough "A" Zoéne in its d{scov-
ery well in Section-14. It {s therefore felt
a fair assumption that the reservoir from
which Midwest's LLE State No. 1 {s producing
will perform similar to the Lane Wolfcamp Pool.

An average development well drilled to 9850' should cost approximately
$162,000. Assuming the average well to have the same recovery as the
average well in the Lane Wolfcamp Pool - (112.800 barrels), the toigl
income per average well would be $233,496. Substracting the $162,000
cost to drill and equip the well, the net profit is $71,436 per weil.
It 13 hoped that more pay and wise and prudent development in this area
will result in better return per dollar Invested.

Tpax 2660

: 4(8’
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LARE WOLFCAMP POOL
LEA COUNTY, HPW MEXICO

DISCOVERY WELL: Sunray Mid-Continent New Mexico State No. 1

ORIGINAL BHP: 3516 PSI

BOTTOM HOLE PRESSURE HISTORY: See performance curves and tabulations

BHP AT DEPLETION: 2960 PSI

BUBBLE POINT OF LANE WOLFCAMP CRUDE OIL: 3388 PSI

FORMATION VOLUME RACTOR OF LANE WOLFPCAMP CRUDE OIL: 71.828

SPACING: 80 acres

RESERVOIR DATA AND INTERPRETATIONS: The reiaiively small decline in Bottom
Hole Pressure along with a decrease in
oil production accompanied by an in-
crease in water production indicates
that water drive was the primary source
of energy in this reservoir.

OIL RECOVERY: Nine wells were completed in this field and have produced an
accumulated volume of 1,015,160 barrels of oil for an average
of 112,800 barrels each. An examination of the logs of the
productive wells in the pool showed an average porosity zone
of 10.3 feet per well., Applying B0 acre drainage, the average
well had 824 acre feet of net pay. Dividing 824 {ato 112,800

. gives an average of 137 barrels per acre foot recovery.

PRODUCTIVE LIFE OF FIELD: 5 years

e Ko
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LOCATION:

DEP&H:

NUMBER OF WELLS:

DATE OF DISCOVERY:
PRODUCING MECBANISM:
ACCUMULATIVE PRODUCTION:

GENERAL POOL INFORMATION

MIDDLE LANE PENNSYLVANIAN POOL
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

N/2 & SW/4 of Section 14 & SW/4 of Section 11, T-10-S, R=33-E
Approximately’9600-9700

2 producing wells - 1 abandoned well

October 8, 1962

Combination water drive and solution gas drive

32,205 barrels of oil and 216,868 barrels of water to 11/1/64.

BEFORE EXAMINER UTZ
OlL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
EXHIBIT NO. __ 2
. CASE NO. 2¢to
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FIELD HISTORY

MIDDLE LANE PENNSYLVANIAN POOL
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

LOCATION: Section 14, T-iO-S, R-33-E, Lea County, New Mexico

NUMBER OF WELLS: 1 producing well, 1 drilling well

DEPTH: Approximately 9650’

DATE OF DISCOVERY: October 8, 1962

PRODUCING MECHANISM: Solution Gas Drive plus Water Drive

PRODUCTICN DATA
AS OF SEPTEMBER 1, 1353: Cumalative 01l Production

Cumulative Gas Production 13,446 MCF

Cumulative Water Productiom

9392 BBLS

86,174 BBLS

-t
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; _ HIDDLE LANE PENNSYLVANIAN DPCOL
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
| WELL,_COMPLETION DATA
, ELEVATION COMPLETION - TNITTAL POTENTIAL
OPERATOR WELL . K.B. _ DATE PERFORATIONS  ___  _ OIL _ _ _ wnivR
MIDUEST OIL CORP. LLSE State No. 1 4214 10-§-6% 9650-9654 94 363
! MIDWEST OTL CORP. State "B" No. 1 4221 7364 9676-9631 192 isp
32864 9616-9620 175 330
HLSSUN DRLG. CQ. Midwest Scate Ho. 1 4215 W-15-33 57062702 228 ' C

REFORE EXAMINER UTZ
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
EXHIBIT NO. __3J
CASE NO. 2662




1962
Oct.

. MIDWEST OIL CORPORATION
YEAR LLE STATE NO. 1

0IL
472

. 813

444
1789

308
1273
814
1089
711
1482
1097
829
850
749
870
604
10,676

290
IVE

MIDDLE LANE PENNSYLVANIAN POOL
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

PRODUCTION HISTORY

MIDWEST OIL CORPORATION HISSOM DRILLING COMPANY FIFLD TOTAL
STATE "B" NO. 1 MIDWEST STATE NO. 1
w;'gl; %g OIL WATER GAS OIL WATER GAS _ OIL WATER GAS
472 2

7706 1250 373 7932 155
3699 636 YV 3699 636
14,081 2559 3 1789 14,081 2559
2919 441 308 2919 4hi
12,412 1823 BEFORE EXAMINER UTZ 1273 12,412 1823
8348 1166 OlL CONSERVATION COMMISSION 814 8348 1166
10,389 1559 EXHIBIT NO. 1089 10,389 1559
7189 1018 CACE NOY 2bL6o 711 7189 1018
13,449 2122 _ CASE NO. 1482 13,449 2122
9873 1571 1097 9873 1571
746 1187 829 746 1187
8075 1217 850 8075. 1217
7116 1073 749 7116 1973
8265 1246 870 8265 1246
5738 865 604 5738 865
94,519 15,288 10,676 94,519 15,288
5709 861 120 3000 721 8709 861
'6108 921 183 4575 - 826 10,683 921
8550 1289 349 - 1249 8550 1289
8180 1233 Abandoned 861 8180 1233
4988 752 525 4988 752
5197 783 547 5197 783
12,757 1923 895 8503 1539 2238 21,260 3462
954 1437 326 310 561 1330 .. 1264 1998
8987 1355 56" 10,350 8653 5977 19,337 10,008
9405 1418 76 10,695 7699 5466 20,100 9117
29,819 10,728 29,858 . 18,452 652 7575 32,205, 216,868 ' 48,271

20,825 179,435

L
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CORE AND LOG DATA

MIDDLE LANE PENNSYLVANIAN POOL

LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

WELL :
CORE ANALYSIS LOG
- DEPTH [ Sw K ) Sw_
Midwest LLE No, .
9598-99 [ 7
9599-00 8 17
9606-07 6.5
9607-08 5.3 28
9608-09 _ 4.0
9610-11 5.8 39.3 1000 3.8
9611-12 3.2 31.2 1.3 5.4
9612-13 7.4 24.3 101 5.8
9613-14 8.7 31.2 431 5.8
9614~-15 8.4 33.3 . 104 . 5.7 31
9615-16 4.5 29.9 0.58 5.1
9616-17 4.6 28.3 64 J 5.5
9617-18 4.5 29.6 0.62 — ¢ 5.2
9618-19 5.5 31.4 39 -
9650-51 6.7 49.3 40 5.0
9651-52 6.8 26.5 20 6.5
9652-53 No recovery 8.0
965354 No recovery 7.5 45
9654~55 5.9 22,0 17 6.0
9655=56 3.9 33.3 24 4.5
Midwest State B No.
sei6-1 5.8
9617-18 6.7
9618-19 7.3
9619-20 8.0 32
9620-21 BEFORE EXAMINER UTZ 6.9 ‘
9621-22 OlL CONSERVATION COMMISSION >2
9625-26 " ® o EXHIBIT NO. 5.1
9626-27 6.5 33
el _CASE NO. 266o 6.2
9628-29 4,9
9630-31 5.0
9631-32 5.4 32
9632-33 5.9
9633-34 5.9
9675-76 4.0
9676-77 6.7
9677-78 8.1
9678-79 4.6
9679-80 7.9
9680-81 8.1
9681-82 ; . 5.6
A \/ AN D
Averages 5.8 31 85.3 6.2 33




RESERVOIR PROPERTIES

MIDDLE LANE PENNSYLVANIAN POOL
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

\ NET PAY 20 feet
POROSITY 6.2 % '
§ WATER SATURATION » , 33 %
f PERMEABILITY _ 85 millidarcies
; ORIGINAL RESERVOIR PRESSURE - 3334 P, §. I.
% ORIGINAL FORMATION VOLIIME FiACTOO i.70
- STOCK TANK OIL GRAVITY 45 degre_e APL
é
|
/ BEFORE EXAMINER UTZ
;: | OlL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
’ —  __EXHBITNO._ 7 _
s _CASE NO. 2¢bo
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OIL RECOVERY CALCULATIONS

MIDDLE LANE PENNSYLVANIAN POOL
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

_BASIc DATA :

Porosity
Water Saturation

Formation Volume Factor

Recovery factor
Net pay ‘

CALCULATIONS :

Original Oil in Place

1

Recoverabie 0il

Recoverable Oil/Acre

40 Acre Recavery'

80 Acre Recovery

e

6.2%
33 %
1.70
35 %
20 feet

7758) (#) (1-Sw
FVF

(7758) (0.062) (1-0.33)

1
P AR

190 bbl./acre foot °

Original Oil in Place X Recovery Factor
190 X 0.35

66.5 bbl/acre -+

66.5 X Net Feet of Pay

66.5 X 20

1130 barrels/acre

53,200 barrels

106,400 barrels

BEFORE EXAMINER UTZ
OlL CONSERVATION CUMMISSION
___EXHiei7 NO.
CASE NO. 26Co
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ECONOMICS

MIDDLE LANE FENNSYLVANIAN POOL
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

TOTAL INCOME - $2.84/bb1.
WORKING INTEREST INCOME (87.50%) 2.48/bbl,
OPERATING COSTS AND TAXES 0.75/bbl,
NET WORKING INTEREST INCOME - 1.73/bbl.
- OIL RECOVERY : 40 acres
53,200
' TOTAL NET INCOME : 92,000,
' DEVELOPMENT COST PER WELL 165,000.
NET PROFIT PER WELL (73,000.)

-RATIO. OF INCOME TO INVESTMENT

e A S, PR B S

s VA2 T

BEFORE EXAMINER UTZ
Ol CONSERVATICN CIMMISSION
EXHILGT NO. _ /&
CASE NC.__ 66 o

80 acres

106,400

184,000,

165,000;
19,000,

i1.11




COHPARISON OF RESERWOIR PROPERTIES
: MIDDLE LANE SOUTH_LANE ALLISON PENN
2 7.9 5.15

porosity ) 6.

permeability 85 1069 107

: Water gaturation 33 25 25

original Gas-0il Ratio 1432 1390 1517

t original Bottom Hole Pressure 3334 3473 3518
original Forsatic Jolume FactoT 1.70 1.76 1.78
oil-Gravity 45 41.5 48

-
BEFORE EXAMINER Utz |
L pMESHION

oL CONSERVATION L
EXHIBIT NO. jl J

! ___—_—"——
| CASE no.__ 26ko




RULE 4.

RULE 5.

PROPOSFD RULES AND REGULATIONS
FOR THE
MIDDLE LANE PENNSYLVANIAN POOL

Each well completed or recompleted in the Middle Lane Pennsylvanian
Pool or in the Pennsylvanian formation within one mile of the Middle
Lane-Pennsylvanian Pool, and not nearer to or within the limits of
another designated Pennsylvanian pool shall be spaced, drilled, op-

erated, and prorated in accordance with the Special Rules and Reg-
ulations hereinafter set forth.

Each well completed or recompleted in the Middle Lane-Pennsylvanian
Pool shall be located on a unit containing 80 acres, more or less,
which consists of the N/2, 8§8/2, E/2, or W/2 of a single governmen-~
tal quarter section; provided, however, that nothing contained here-
in shall be construed as prohibiting the drilling of a well on each
of the quarter-quarter sections in the unit.

For good cause shown, the Secretary-Director may grant an exception to
the requirements of Rule 2 without notice and hearing when the appli-
cation is for a non-standard unii comprising a single quarter-quarter
section or lot. All operators offsetting the proposed non-standard
unit shall be notified of the application by registered or certified
mail, and the application shall state that such notice has been fur-
nished. The Secretary-Director may approve the application if, after
a period of 30 days, no offset operator has entered an objection to
the formation of such non-standard unit.

Any well drilled in tiie Middle Lane Pennsylvanian Pool shall not be
located closer than 330 feet to a governmental quarter-quarter sec-
tion line.

An 80~-acre proration unit (79 through 8l acres) in the Middle Lane-
Pennsylvanian ponl shall be assigned an 80-acre proportional factor
of 4.77 for allowable purposes, and in the event there is more than
one well on an 80-acre proration unit, the operator may produce the
allowable assigned to the unit from the wells on the unit in any pro-
portion,

BEFORE EXAMINER Utz

Ol CONISERVA O O e RS W A
EXHIBIT NO. _/Z

CASE NO.____ 2662
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